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OVERSIGHT OF INSTITUTIONAL AID
PROGRAMS, 1981

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 29, 1981

U.S: SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON EDUCATION, ARTS AND HUMANITIES,

COMMITTEE ON LABOR AND HUMAN RESOURCES,
Washington, D.C..

The subcommittee met, pursuant to notice, at 9:45 a.m., in room
4232, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Senator Jeremiah Denton
presiding pro tempore.

Present: Senator Denton.
Senator DENTON. This hearing on eligibility criteria for title III

of the Higher Education Act before the Subcommittee on Educa-
tion, Arts and Humanities will come to order.

This morning's hearing begins an examination of the new eligi-
bility criteria established by the Education Amendments of 1980
for schools seeking to compete for grants under the institutional
aid programs authorized by title III of the Higher Education Act. It
is an extremely important program to developing and special needs
schools in our country.

Normally. 4- serve on this subcommittee under the leadership of
Senator Stafford, but Senator Stafford is regrettably unable to be
here this morning and has asked me to chair this hearing. I am
pleased to chair it because of my interest in this particular matter.

Senator Pell, the ranking minority member, regrets that he was
unable to be here this morning, but has asked that a statement
from the Community College of Rhode Island be inserted into the
record.

Also, Senator Durenberger has asked that a statement by the
College of St. Scholastica be included in the record.

[The following was received for the record:]

(1)

tu"
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Community College of Rhode Island

flavgan Laxsoxiset Pike. Lincoln. RI02855

Of f Ice of Development

Honorable Claiborne deB.Pell
Univd States Senator
Committee on Human Resources
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Poll:

401.333-70G0

October 28, 1981

Re appreciate very much the opportunity to comment on

Title III legislation and regulations at this time. Community

College of Rhode island, Rhode Island's only public two7year

degree granting institution of higher education, applied for

federal support in FY 1981 and
receivedsurprising and extremely

disappointing news that our institution was not eligible.. We

comment from the point of view of our experience. But we also

comment from our interest in strengthening those institutions of

higher education which erve low- income, minority, ani disadvantage

populations, as well as the nontraditional
learner, for that is

the essence of Title III/BEA
legislation as we understand it.

Briefly, The Community College of
Rhode Island was formed

by the General Assembly in 1964 and has had sixteen graduating

classes since. We have been governed by the Rhode Island Boars of

Regents and are now administered
through the Rhode Island Boird of

Governors for Higher Educatio!.. We are fully accredited and have

been. We unroll 12,000 students-presently and graduate approximately

1,400 students each year, and this fact makes us the largest two-year

college in New England. We have a single administration and a

single budget for financing our
programs on two new campuses, one in

Warwick and one in Lincoln, and several sato''ites. WE are recognized

for preparing qualified
students to enter technical careers, as well

as for nurturing students who will complete the baccalaureate degree.

Given this background, we
would like to frame below a set

of comments which reflects our
sense of urgency that the Title III

program be reviewed and J.ts effectiveness enhanced.

(1) Please consider how eligibility
criteria is determined,

whether the criteria is appropriate to struggling public two-year

colleges, and how the criteria is actually applied. We determined,

a
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according to existing rating scales in December of 1980, that we
were an eligible institution and prepared our application on that

basis. We werolinforMed, only belatedly and in response to our
calls, that w1 were not eligible. The reason ,given was that we
were applying as a nonaccredited "branch" campus. We do not accdpt
the reason that our application was made as a %ranch campus," the
argument offered by the Eligibility, Unit. Any reader oirthe applica-
tion's content could tell the nature-of_thc_College:_s administratinn.
All programn for which funds were sought benefited the entire college

all faculty, all staff. all students. It is an impossibility for us
to seek accreditation for one campus; it is accredited as a ort
of the whole. We think such reasoning as provided to us is specious,
irrelevant And not in keeping with the spirit of Tii%e III legisla-
tion.

4 (2) We urge more careful scrutiny of the operational
definitions for.eligibility. These may be too narrow and restrictive
and with changing times, Indeed, may even have loss application to the
cenditions,of many.two,.yer institutions.

(3) Please press the importance of two-year institutions
of higher education as important recipients of Title III federal
funds. Many of us in community colleges throughout the country wonder
wh _me got the feeling we are stepchildren in the thinking of Title
II program managers Two-year colleges are the backbone of higher
education and will be evermore critical to the continuing higher
education of less economically fortunate families in this country.
The two-year colleges are the young, developing institutions, and
it is these which require strengthening.

In conclusion, we are urging an enlightened recognition and
support for the developing public two-year institutions of higher
education. We feel this means careful formulation of guidelines. and
itateans interpretation of the guidelines within the true spirit and
puipose of the legislation.

I thank you personally for the opportunity you provided
us for comment.

ESPab

Sincerely yours,

J. /<<
Ellzeth S. Palter, Ph.D.
Diector of Development
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COLLEGE OF ST. SCHULASTICA
Co-edueabonal 9.0.4,cteree College

OFFICE OF THE RESIDENT

October j2, 1981

--Senn r-Dave-DUrenburger-
353,RUssell Office Building
Wa hington, D.C. 20510

Z.zrV

Dear Senator Durenburger:

As I indicated by phone earlier this week,
the proposed regulations for Title III

of the Higher Education Act published Monday,
July 21. 1981, in the federal Register.

are a major caude of concern.

The 1980 Higher Education Arendaents revissd the
Title /YI program and, among other

things, required that in order to be eligible for participation in the "Strengthening"

portion of the legislation, colleges would have to "enroll a stgArazIrtat-wamage

of students who receive Pell Grants." The implementing :violations. apparently

drawing in part on a statement made on the floor of the_Sentto by Senator Pell.went

on to define a college having "a
substantial percentage" of Pell Grant recipients as

one were "at least 35 mcent of its (a college's) undergraduate students eho wort

enrolled as at least half-time students and were
eligible to apply for Pell Grants

in the bate year (1978.79) received Pell Grants in that year."

The effect of implementing these regulations would
be disastrous'. Many colleges,

including this one. which nave long been considered
"developing" and "in nebd of

strengthening" would be immediately eliminated from con.ideration. Based on our

research, it appears that all but one of
Mtnnesots'i private colleges would be

eliminated and participation by even that one college would depend on the question-

able assumption that 10 percent of each collage's enrollment did not meet Pell

eligibility requirements and could b. eliminated. The °noosed .able shows th;

situation more graphically. N5 you can see, the College of St. Scholastics is close

but would not be included even though we ere in a
financiall' depressed area of the

state and hsee. one of the largest per student 8000
awards in the state as well.

Senator Durenburgkr, tne College of St. Scholastics has received4 great deal of

impartant assistanc^ t .de. the Title III program.
lie have made major strides toward

Improved management and significantly enhanced our likelihood of survival. We have

developed a comprehensive student service program; we have isproked our planning

and management functions; we have strengthened the Gdllege's student financial aid

office; and we have made substantial strides toward
adjusting our curriculum to

better meet the needs of tne people of Northeastern Minnesota.
Our continued

efforts to improve will bt signifikantlyyjeopardized if
Title III support is placed

out of reach. The fact th: the State of Minnesota would be virtually eliminate'

from participation under Ens proposed regulations is a natter of particular concern.

1 urge that the 20 percent level be considered substantial.

1200 Kenwood Avenue
Duluth" Minnesota 55811

218 723-6033
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You will urge Senat first to clarifyI hope that after reviewing this matter
his definition of substantial and then to instrutrth partment of Lducatitn to

revise its definition of "substantial numbers of Pell Grant recipients" to a level

which would at least aliew several Minnesota collegrs to apply for participation in

the program. l believe that once in the competition. the quality of our application
will continue to stand us in good stead and that we Will continue to meriLasupport

under this important program. .
a

Thank-you very much for looking-into this matter. As always. I appreciateyour

interest in this college and your willingness to be of assistance to us.

Sin rely' yours.

DanerriPilon
1/1

-

Congressman James Oberstar

1 0
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FA1J 1978
UNDERGRAD
ENROLLMENT % OF STU'S

REDUCED ELIGIBLE

NUMBER BY 101 TO APPLY
OF PELL FALL 1978 (Lot. 1 of FOR PELL

RECIPIENT'S UNUERGRAD Stu's not WHO
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1978-79

ENROLMENT
(10.10-78

Diigiblo
to Apply

ACTUALLY
RECEIVED

NAME OF 1NSTITLTION SRank ONter) REGIS Data) for Pell) PEEL 1973,9

Concordia Moo head 621 2.667 2.400 25.88

St. Thomas

.1

429 4,482 4,034 10.0

Bethel 40: 1.864 1,678 23.96

Gustavus Adolphus 388 2.244 2 020 19.21

'St. Benedict 382 1,921 1,729 22.09

Augsbrrg 377 1.625 1,463 25,77

St. Olaf 364
,

.. 2,971 =074 13.61

*St. Scholastics 343 1.162 1,046 32.79
.

St. John's 343 1,971 1.774 19.33
1

'St. Whertne 304 2.20V 1.981 15.35

Macalester 281 1,763 1.587 17.90

Hanlino 281 1.008 i 1.501 18.72

Concordia - St. Paul . 205 633 570 35.96

'St. Mary's Junior Colter-. 191 1.266 1.130 16.77

nolo. College of Art 5 Design 17$ 682 613 :8.5$

'St. Teresa 172 892 803 21.42

Carlton 164 1.709 1.538 10.0

1 - Number of Eligible Four Year Instttutions
0 - Number of Eligible Tro Year Institutions

' - Indszates Current or Past Recipients of SLIP Funding

Prepared by WIlitaa 61:01, SWF Lootdinator. College of Si Stholasti,a, rith the assistan,e
the Fhrmesota Private College Council
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Senator DENTON. The institutional 'aid programs, formerly
known as the strengthening developing institutions program, were
established to provide assistance to 2- and 4-year colleges so that
they could enter into the mainstream of American higher educa-
tion. Grants were made so that developing schools might reason-
ably expand their enrollments and attract outside financial re-
sources.

There is now some question as to what impact the changes made
last year by Congress have had on the determination of school eli-
gibility for these grants. In, response to this concern, Senator Staf-
ford-ancr1 have invited comment on fOur amendments which were
prepared to-alter those eligibility requirements. .

The first two amendments would eliminate the requirement for a
statistically high average student finanCial assistance award as a
consideration for eligibility. Pell grants are now used to determine
qualification under Part A, Strengthening Institutions. Likewise,
college work study, direct student loans, supplemental educational
opportunity grants, along with Pell gran*s, are used for Part B,
Special Needs.

These amendments were drawn in response to statements that
the average Pell grants and the other types of title IV student as-
sistance were not an accurate statistic by which to determine insti-
tutional eligibility for title III. It is argued that they measure the
needs of students., not schools.

The third amendment repeals the new formula for calculating
full-time equiva:ent students for purposes of determining average
education and general, so-called E. & 0. expenses and allows
schools to calculate 'E. & G. expenses as they have in the paSt.

Schools have voiced concern that they do not keep statistics in
the manner required by the 1980 Education Amendments and
would consequently not be eligible for title III .assistance on a tech-
nicality.

The fourth amendment deals with the computation of E. G. ex-
penses for institutional aid eligibility. Current law requires that
average E. & G. expenses be calculated using only undergraduate
students in the computation. Developing institutions with graduate
schools have found problems with-this requirement, as they do not
separate undergraduate and graduate E. & G. expenses. Thus, the
average E. & G. expenditure is artificially' higher for those schools.
This amendment would permit institutions with graduate schools
to include their graduate students in the eligibility equation.

Finally, one last problem Involves newly independent, accredited
schools, many of which are tribally controlled Indian institutions.
Because these schools have just become_ independent from parent
campuses, they. have no statistical base from which fo compute
average Pell grants or other types' of student assistance This
leaves them ineligible for title funding in spite of their special
needs. I will be inquiring today as to the administration's plans to
resolve this question.

In the area of education, the disadvantaged often look to
Government's help to hold open the door to opportunity because
education propels them forward rather than props them up But
their opportunity is only as strong as our teaching institutions
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For this reason, I successfufly offered an amendment in commit-
tee to increase the authorization for the institutional aid programs
from $120 million to $129.6 million earlier this year.

Established primarily to aid historically black colleges, the title
III pr6gram now helps many types of institutions. In my State of
Alabama alone, there are currently five 2-year and ten 4-year
schoolsieceiving funds under its auspices.

I recall last April when Vice President Bush was invited to the
centennial celebration at one of those schools, Tuskegee Institute,
and it was my privilege to accompany him on that occasion. He
pigged there that the administration would; support America's
black institutions, and indeed that they would be 'preserved and
strengthened in the years ahead," in his words. Even before that
occasion and, of course, since that occasion, I have agreed with him
on that subject. I stand with him in that conviction and will work
to see that title III remains a strong, workable program in my
State and in the country

We are dealing, then, with a program which was originally de-
signed to aid black institutions and whose scope has since signifi-
cantly broadened._ We are dealing, too, with a program whose furl&
ing has been capped for the next 3 years.

The amendments discussed today will in no way increase funding
for title III. At issue is eligibility to compete for the limited funds
available. i look forward to hearing from. the administration and
the educational community on the current situation, in the hope
that together we can shed some light, not heat, on the subject and
work in partnership for the greater goals of this important pro-
gram.

For our first witness, I am pleased to welOome Dr. Thomas
Melady, Assistant Secretary for Post-Secondary Education. It is ex-
tremely important that we have the input of the administration on
the issues we have laid on the table.

Good morning, Dr. Melady. r understand you have an opening
statement, and would you care to identify the gentleman with you?

STATEMENT OF THOMAS MELADY, ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR
POST-SECONDARY EDUCATION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF EDUCA-
TION, ACCOMPANIED BY CHARLES DEES, EXECUTIVE ASSIST-
ANT

Dr. MELADY. Yes, Senator; Dr. Charles Dees, my executive assist-
ant.

Senator DENTON. Good morning, sir.
'Dr. DEES. Good morning, Senator.
Dr. MELADY. Mr. Chairman and members of the subcommittee,

my name is Thomas Melady and I now serve as Assistant Secretary
for Post-Secondary Education in the U.S. Department of Education.

Thank you for the opportunity to appear before the subcommit-
tee today to provide the Department's views on the impact of regu-
lations and law attectiriffire institutiorial.aid programs under title
III- of the Higher Education Act, as amended by the Education
Amendments of 1980.

Congress has found, and the Department agrees, that marry insti-
tutions of higher education in this era of scarce resources face

t
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problems which threaten their ability to survive. These problems _

relate to management and fiscal operations as well as to an inabil-
ity to engage in long-range planning, recruitment and development**
activities. The solution to these problems would enable these insti-
tutions to become viable and thriving.

The Department has long recognized that these institutions,
many of which are historically black institutions, play a vital role
in the American system of higher education. Every effort must be
made to help these institutions become self-sufficient and, there-
fore, free ficm dependence on the Federal Government for finan-
cial assistance under title III.

In the spirit of helping these institutions graduate from the need
for unending Federal finahcial assistance, the Department support-
ed changes in the authorizing legislationtitle III of the Higher
Education' Act. These statutory changes, contained in the Educa-
tion Amendments of 1980, replace the old strengthening developing
institutions program with three new institutional aid programs.

Proposed regulations to implement the new law were published
'for...publie comment in the Federal Register on July 18, 1981. The
comment period closed on September 22, 1981.

During the process of developing regulations, the Department,
after reviewing public comments on the proposed regulations and
conducting computer analyses of available student financial aid
data, identified several problems with the new law that must 'be
solved in order to insure that the intent of Congress is carrier' out
properly.-

First, institutions that Congress presumably intended to benefit
from the title III programs will not qualify as eligible applicants.
Second, institutions do not generally collect data that muF: be used
to determine institutional eligibility in the manner described in the
law.

To solve these problems, the Department supports the technical
amendments that you, Senator Denton, have indicated you may in-
troduce as a part of the Labor and Humeri Services appropriations-
bill for fiscal year 1982. These amendments are urgent and neces-
sary to properly administer the program this fiscal year. Without
these amendments, many institutions that Congress presumably in-
tended to participate in title III will not be eligible.

Under the new law, to be eligible for a title III grant, an institu-
tion must meet three basic eligibility requirements. First, it must
enroll a substantial percentage of students receiving financial as-
sistance under title IV. For part A, only Pell grants are considered;
for part B, all title IV need-based student assistance is considered.

Second, the average amount of this assistance to students at ap-
plicant institutions must be high in comparison with. the average
amount of this assistance at all similar institutions.

Third, the average educational and general, or E. & G., expendi-
tures at the applicant institution per full-time equivalent under-
graduate student must be low in comparison with the average
E. & G. expenditures per full-time equivalent undergraduate stu-
dent at institutions that offer similar instruction.

Presumably, Congress intended that these eligibility factors
would identify institutions that need special assistance under title
III because they enroll large numbers of low-income students and

1 ,1



1

I

10

because their ability to provide essential educational services is
limited.

Of the three eligibility factors in the law, the one pertaining to
"high average award" is most troublesome because it does not ac-
curately identify institutions that enroll large numbers of lost
income students. This may be due to several-factors.

Campus-based assistance, such as ollege work study, supplemen-
tal educational opportunity grant and national direct student
_loans, is awarded at the discretion f each college according to the
student's unmet financial need. Unmet need is determined, in gen-
eral, by subtracting from the student's cost the expected family
contribution and the Pell grant award.

Obviously, the amount of tuition and fees charged by the institu-
tion will have a significant bearing on whether a student has
unmet financial need. Furthermore, some colleges choose to award
a small number of larger grants in an attempt to fulfill unmet
needs completely for relatively few students. Other colleges distrib-
ute smaller awar is to many students. Thus, the average award is
not an accurate indicator of student need or income.

The amount of a Pell grant, unlike the campus-based aid, is de-
termined by a formula that considers income and cost. The amount
of the Pell grant is not subject to adjustment by a financial aid offi-
cer, and therefore tends to reflect more accurately the level of stu-
dent and family income.

However, the average award for low-income students at a college
that charges little or no tuition will be lower than the average
award at a college charging higher tuition, in spite of the fact that
both colleges may enroll equal numbers of comparably low-income
students.

Similarly, the average award at colleges that enroll many part-
time students will be significantly lower than the average award at
colleges that enroll few part-time students. Thus, many colleges
that make extra efforts to serve low-income students by charging
little or no tuition or }Sy providing part-time study opportunities
may be inappropriately denied eligibility for title III assistance.

_ After analyzing student financial assistance for the 1978-79 agar
demic year, the Department has found that a large number-of in-
stitutions that were eligible for the old title III program will not be
eligible for the new program. We also found that certain types of
institutions in some States are much more adversely affected by
the high average award criterion than institutions in general.

For example, in fiscal year 1981, 15 title III grants were made to
2-year institutions in North Carolina. Under the new law, which
includes the high average award requirement, only two such insti-
tutions in the entire State would be eligible. If that requirement
were deleted, twenty-two 2-year institutions would be eligible.

In California, only two 2-year institutions would be eligible to
apply under the current law. If the high average award require-
ment were deleted, 27 would be eligible. In Alabama, by deleting
the high average award requirement, 16 rather than 5 would be eli-
gible. In South Carolina, by deleting the high average award re-
quirement, 11 rather than 2 would be eligible.

Moreover, the Department has found that approximately 30
historically black institutions would be denied eligibility for either
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part A or part B funding because of the high average award re-
quirement in the law. More than 25 percent of the member institu-
tions in the United Negro College Fund would be ineligible.

We believe that the effect of the high average award require-
ment is contrary to the administration's commitment, to enhance
black higher education, and contrary to the original intent of Con-
gress.

Mr. Chairman, I would like to reemphasize that the projections
of eligibility referred to above are based on 1978-79 student finan-
cial aia data. I would also like to point out that the Department
expects to be able to use more recent 1979-80 data to determine eli-
gibility this coming year.

However, we have not completed the process of preparing these
data for computer analyses at this time and, as a result, cannot
identify specifically those institutions that will be adversely affect-

. ed during the upcoming grant cycle by thP !-.4;1 average award cri-
terion, It is almost certain that some individual institutions that
are not eligible on the basis of the 1978-79 data may become eligi-
ble on the basis of the 1979780 data, and vice versa.

In spite of the fact that our current projections are based on
1978-79 data, it is important to'understand that the overall effect
of using the high average award requirement as an eligibility crite-
rion is not likely to change the fact that many of the institutions
that Congress intended, to benefit from th'- program will not be
able to apply.

The Department also supports the other technical amendments
that Senator 13enton may propose that deal with the data used to
define an eligible institution. Under the law, applicants must deter-
mine the full-time equivalent enrollment using only one method
dividing the total number of credit hours for all part-time students
by 12 and adding that, number to the total number of full-time stu-
dents.

The Department has learned that allowing only this method of
calculation would cause great difficulties because institutions cur-
rently use a variety of acceptable methods of calculating the full-
time equivalent of part-time students. Many institutions did not
cor lle data on the number of credit hours of part-time students
sepai ately from the number of credit hours for all students.

It will be extremely difficult, if not impossible, for these institu-
tions to go back in time and calculate their full-time equivalent en-
rollment using the method prescribed by law.

Another part of the Senator's intended amendment would delete
the word "undergraduate" as it pertains to the calculation of edu-
cational and general expenditures. Neither the Department nor
most institutions collect data that would specifically satisfy this re-
quirement. To supply these data, each institution enrolling both
graduate and undergraduate students would face a tremendous in-
crease in paperwork burden, because most of these institutions do
not calculate their undergraduate E. & G. expenditures separately
from their E. & G. expenditures overall.

It is important to understand that the E. & G. per full-time
equivalent undergraduate student criterion is a relative one It
compares an applicant institution's E. & G. expenditures against

1 I
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the nationwide average expenditure for institutions offering simi-
lar instrt'ction.

The vast majority of institutions that make up the national aver-
age will not apply for title III funds, and the Department has no
authority to require these institutions to define the full-time equi-
alent of part- students or calculate E. & G. expenditures for
undergraduate students using the one method described in the law.
As a result, the data used to calculate the nationwide average
E. & G. expenditure per full-time equivalent undergraduate stu-
dent may not be.reliable.

Mr. Chairman, thank you again for the oviortunity to express
our views on these important matters. I would like to conclude my
remarks by assuring this subcommittee that the Department is
making every effort to insure that the new title III program cf in-
stitutional aid is administered soundly to fully meet the purpose of
the law and the intent of the Congress.

Please feel free to call upon me or members of my staff if we can
provide any further assistance or information to help resolve these
problems that I have just described. Thank you.

Senator DENTON. Thank you, Dr. Me lady, for your clear and
helpful opening statement.

You mentioned that many schools which were eligible for title LII
assistance in 1981 will not be eligible in 1982. Can you tell us how
many were eligible in 1981 and how many will be eligible in 1982
so-that we can see the difference?

Dr. MELADY. Yes, Senator Denton. Based on the 1978-79 data, of
the 1,200 institutions that were potentially eligible last year, 550
will not be eligible this year. This means that only 650 institutions
will be potentially eligible.

However, if the high average award criterion is deleted, approxi-
mately 1,150 institutions will be ,eligible. As you can see, this
amendment would keep the pool of potential eligible applicants
about the same size as last Year.

Senator DENTON. Can you break those numbers down into 2-year
and 4-year public, private, and historically black colleges so that
we can get an ideA of which category would be hurt most by the
new law without tWe amendment and what would happen with the
amendment?

Dr. MELADY. Senator, it is impossible for us to accurately break
down that number, since not all the potential applicants actually
applied. However, we can tell the subcommittee about the effect of
the high average award criterion on those institutions that were
actually determined to be eligible.

We estimate that of the more than 500 4-year institutions that
actually applied for eligibility last year and were determined to be
eligible, 250, or about half, will not be eligible this year unless the
high average award criterion is deleted.

Of the more than 350 2-year institutions that were actually de-
termined to be eligible, over 225, or about 60 percent, will not be
eligible this year. Historically black institutions are also adversely
affected, as I mentioned in my preliminary remarks; 89 of 104
historically black colleges participate in title III. Thirtyfof that
group that were eligible last year will not be eligible this year
under either part A or part B.
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Senator DF:NTON. Thank you, Dr. Me lady.
Several Senators on the committee, Senator Humphrey in partic-

ular, are interested in a regional breakdown of those schools which
were eligible in 1981 but will not be eligible in 1982. Could you give
us some idea of the numbers involved with respect to the North-
east, South, Midwest, et cetera?

Dr. MELADY. I am sorry; right at this moment, Senator Denton,
we cannot supply that to you, but we are going to make every
effort to obtain the data by regions, and we will submit it to you at
the earliest possible time.

Senator DENTON. Realizing that there would be a decrease in the
number of schools eligible, would there be some new ones that
would come under eligibility, in spite of that subtraction? Flow
many of those would there be?

Dr. MELADY. There again, Senator, I cannot give you the answer,
but I know we have the data around and we will be studying it and
giving it top priority, and I will supply the information to you and
the committee as soon as we have it.

Senator DENTON. You stated in your testimony that the high
average award amendment was urgent. I assume you mean this
year. Is that the urgency which you ascribe to this, that we change
it this year?

What is the urgency of it other than what is evident in the fig-
ures that you have told us about and the rationale you have given
us?

Dr. MELADY. Yes, Senator, we do believe that it is urgent. It is
not possible for the Department to remedy the problem administra-
tively. The current requirement would eliminate froni considera-
tion for funding many institutions that we believe Congress intend-
ed to participate in the program.

Institutions that do not receive a grant this year are not likely to
receive one for several years. We expect that over 98 percent of
this yea's appropriation will be awarded in the form of multiyear
grants which will be renewed in subsequent fiscal years on a non-
competitive basis. Funds for new awards in subsequent years will
be extremely limited until some of the multiyear contracts expire.
particularly since there is little likelihood that future appropria-
tions will exceed this year's level. For those reasons, we do think it
is urgent.

Senator DENTON. Why did the Department establish 35 percent
as its definition of "substantial percentage" rather than the figure
of 45 percent which was specifically mentioned on the Senate floor
during the debate on the passage of the Higher Education Amend-
ments?

Dr. MELADY. Senator, the law allows the Secretary to determine
what constitutes a substantial percentage for purposes of determin-<
ing institutional eligibility. However, the Senate floor discussion
was useful in helping data experts in the Department begin the
analysis of what a reasonable threshold should be, as evidenced by
the numbers and types of institutions that would be eligible at var-
ious "substantial percentage" thresholds.

For example, at 45 percent, approximately 450 institutions would
have been potentially eligible under either part A or part B. Of

91-560 0 - 82 - 2
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this number, 150 would have been 2-year, and 300 would have been
4-year institutions.

At the 35-percent level, approximately 650 would be eligible. As
a result, we believe that if 45 percent were used aq a definition of
substantial percentage, many institutions that Congress clearly in-
tended to be eligible would be eliminated from any consideration.
In fact, we believe that the 45-percent figure would limit
to such an extent that it would be difficult for the Department to
operate a discretionary grant program and spend all of the funds
'Congress appropriated.

Senator, DENTON. If the word "undergraduate" is deleted in the
section determining E. & G. expenses, how would the Department
address the concerns that led to the inclusion of the term "under-
graduate" in the 1980 amendments?

Dr. MELADY. The act gives the Secretary the authority to waive
the E. & G. expenditure requirement for an institution if its aver-
age E. & G. expenditure level is distorted. The Secretary will deter-
mine, through the regulations, the higher-cost graduate, profession-
al training that will be considered as one of the factors that distort
E. & G. expenditure levels.

Therefore, the Secretary would waive the E. & G. requirement
for institutions whose high-cost graduate and professional pro-
grams increased their professional E. & G. expenditure.

Senator DENTON. If we drop the formula for computing full-time
equivalent students, how will FTE be computed?

Dr. MELADY. Senator, the currently acceptable and most widely
used method of .determining full-time equivalent enrollment in-
volves dividing the total number of part-time students by three and
adding that number to the full-time enrollment. Although this is
not the exact method described in the law, data experts in the De-
partment agree that it produces comparable results.

Senator DENTON. If neither of these changes is enacted into law,
will the Department take any administrative action to solve these
problems? Can you take any?

Dr. MELADY. I have not got the material here, Senator, but I be-
lieve that we need the help of Congress to correct what we regard
as an urgent problem; we do not have the authority. Once the legis-
lation that is proposed is enacted, we would have the authority, in
my opinion, to remedy some of these deficiencies.

Senator DENTON. Now, my question regarding your spectrum Of
prerogative for administrative action extends only to the previous
two questions regarding the undergraduate and the FTE consider-
ations, not anything else.

Dr. MELADY. Yes; pardon me.
If "undergraduate is not dropped, we will have to devise a gen-

eral formula that applicants with graduate programs would use to
estimate their undergraduate E. & G. expenditures. Since informa-
tion on "undergraduate only" expenditures is not collected by insti-
tutions, in general, or by the Department, by adjusting the average
E. & G. expenditure statistically, we may be able to operate the
program and fully comply with the law.

However, this procedure is certain to impose additional data bur-
dens on many applicants. Regarding the calculation of full-time
equivalent, since the methods currently in widespread use produce

1 3
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results similar to the method described in the law, the Secretary
may be able to determine, through regulations, that the institu-
tions which use this method to compute full-time equivalency are,
in fact, in compliance with the law.

Senator DENTON. Well, then, we would be cautiously optimistic
that working with you, you could take care of those two items ad-
ministratively, as determined by this and other hearings, and we
would take care of the rest by law.

Dr. MELADY. Yes, Senator.
Senator DENTON. What is the impact of the eligibility require-

ments contained in the new law on tribally controlled Indian com-
munity colleges, and do you propose any administrative action with
regard to this class of schools?

Dr. MELADY. This is one we have considered carefully. The most
obvious problem that tribally controlled Indian institutions face
deals with a catch 22 in the law that permits waiver of the 5-year
accreditation requirement, but does not allow for waivers of Pell
grant or student-aid requirements.

Several Indian institutions thafhavebinieactTe-dited within
the last 5 years did not, during the base year, enroll students re-
ceiving Pell grants or other campus-based student financial aid. Of
the 18 tribally controlled institutions nationwide, 10 enroll stu-
dents who receive need based student aid under title IV.

Ioaddition, one Indian institution is not eligible because it does
not grant a degree. We believe that no more than seven may face
the catch 22 situation. Most of the seven institutions, while lacking
accreditation status separately, were affiliated with a host or
mother institution.

We propose to permit these seven institutions to count the stu-
dents that attended their schools but received Pell grants or
campus-based student financial aid as a matter of record through
the mother campus. In this manner, we will give credit to the tri-
bally controlled institution 'that actually served low- income stu-
dents.

Of course, this will not guarantee that the seven institutions will
qualify, unless they enroll a substantial percentage of these stu-
dents and their average award is high. Our administrative proce-
dures will only eliminate an anomoly in the law.

Senator DENTON. Will increasing the number of institutions eligi-
ble to compete for grants in any way dilute the of the individu-
al grants?

Dr. DEES. If I may add, Senator- -
Senator DENTON. Of course, Dr. Dees.
Dr. DEES. It may or may not. It depends on the amount of the

requests that these institutions submit for their grant. We have no
control over their actual dollar request, as you can well imagine.
So, it is very difficult to suggest that the grants would be higher or
lower. Obviously, that will depend on the universe of institutions
and, after the eligibility process, those numbers that are eligible.

If a larger number find themselves eligible, then obviously there
will be more of a strain on the pool of money available. But you
never know that because the requests of institutions vary by the
nature of the institutions.

2U
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Senator DENTON. Thank you very much, Dr. Me lady, for your
fine statement and testimony, and thank you, Dr. Dees, for your
assistance. We will let you return to your important duties before
we hear from the representatives of the education community.

Dr. MELADY. Thank you very much, Senator, for the opportunity
of testifying for the first time before the subcommittee. Thank you
very much.

Senator DENTON. Now we will be pleased to hear from five repre-
sentatives of the education community, and as I call their names, I
hope they will come forward and sit corresponding to their names
here at the table.

The American Association of Community and Junior Colleges
and the National Association of State Universities and Land Grant

4 Colleges selected witnesses from Alabama. One of these witnesses
shares the same hometown I doMobile, Ala. and I have heard a
great deal about Dr. Yvonne Kennedy.

She obtained her doctorate from the University of Alabama and
was recently appointed the president of S. D. Bishop State Junior
College, a school she attended as a student. Prior to that, she was
the coordinator of Bishop's higher education program. She is also a
highly resKcted-member-of-the-Alabama_State_Legislature.

Welcome, Dr. Kennedy.
Dr. KENNEDY. Thank you very kindly.
Senator DENTON. Dr. Thomas Hearn obtained his doctorate in

philosophy from Vanderbilt University, then returned to his home
State to work with the University of Alabama in Birmingham. He
has been chairman o. the Department of Philosophy, Dean of the
School of Hemanitie,s, and, since 1974, has served as vice president
for University College. ,

Welcome to you, Dr. Hearn.
Next, we are pleased to have Dr. Elias Blake, president or Clark

College in Atlanta, Ga., who will represent the United Negro Col-
lege Fund. He was an early participant in the development of the
title III program and will add an historical perspective from which
the subcommittee will benefit.

Welcome to you, Dr. Plake.
Dr. Charles A. Lyons, chancellor of Fayetteville Ste: University

in North Carolina, has been asked to represent the National Asso-
ciation for Equal Opportunity. This organization represents histori-
cally black schools.

Is Dr. Lyons here?
Dr. HYTCHE. Therehas been a change there, Senator.
Senator DENTON. All, right. Dr. William Hytche, chancellor of the

University of Maryland, Eastern Shore and secretary of the Board
of Directors, National Association for Equal Opportunity in Higher
Education, will represent NAFEO today. Pardon me, Dr. Hytche,
and welcome.

Finally, we have Mr. Elgin Badwound, president of Oglala Sioux
Community College, and president of the American Indian Higher
Education Consortium. He will voice the concerns of tribally-con-
trolled Indian institutions about the current title III regulations,
some of which we have discussed, and share his reaction to the pro-
posal of the administration to deal with those particular difficel-
ties.
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Welcome to you, Mr. Badwound.
We regret that there is no representative from the NatiJnal As-

sociation of Independent Colleges and Universities. 'hut we 6o have
the expectation of written testimony for the record f-r -I }ha. asso-
ciation.

. ...ril

[The folloVving was received for the record:]
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October 28, 1981

The Honorable .eremfah Denton

5331 Dirksen
United States Sena
Washington, 1.C. 2051

Dear Senator Denton:

Nation:A Association
of Independent
Colleges and Universities

SuN/615;
1717 Matsachuses Avenue N
Was:I./Von 0 C 20036
202/387 7623

On behalf of the b51 colleges and universities, 43 state
associations, and 28

special purpose associations which comprise the National Association of Independent

Colleges and Universities. let.me thank you for the opportunity to present these

viers on eligibility criteriafor the Title III, Aid to Institutions program.

The Title III program has been an important program for many of our smaller

Institutions since it was enacted in 1965. Many of our institutions have

participated in the Program through all of the changes in program eligibility that

resulted from the many subsequent reauthorizations which refined the purposes of the

program. Throughout all of these changes In the program, we have attempted to

ensure that any new program requirements not restrict eligibility to such an extent

that colleges with legitimate needs for Title III funds would not 'be eligible to

comPete for program support.
4r"

To that end, we have Opposed specific legislative
set-asides of funding for

particular types of institutions in order that the limited funds appropriated by the

Congress remain available for corpetition among ail types of institutions that ha'e

need for such funds. Prior to the enactment of the Education Amendments of ;950,

all types of eligible institutions had cccess to the appropriated funds. Vow, the

new leg'slated set-asides for two -year institutions, compounded by the assurance

tnat Slack institutions Continue to receive at least the funding levels they

received last year, allow very little of the Title III appropriation to remain

available for other institutions with need for the funds.

With respect to the Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (NPRM) for the Title III

proven recently issued by the Department of Education, the enclosed copy of our

comment; demonstrates our principal concern remains the eligibility criteria. Our

specific concerns are the following:

.- The choice of base yeir for the rarious'data elements required to

determine eligibility is vital to the continued eligibility of many of our

institutions. We have urged the Department to use data from aradetic year 1979.50

which provided a mere acuurate OiCture of the actual funding patterns resulting from

enactoent of tne 41dIe Incore S.udent Assist-Piro Act in 1978. We understand the

Department is considering tooting our suggestions with respect to tne base year

23
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FAIM
The Honorable Jeremiah Oenton

October 28. 1981
Page Two

-- The choice oftwhat figure represents a 'substantial percentage" of
students eligible to receive Pell Grants (Part A). or Pell Grants and other

need-based student assistance (Part 8), is also of real importance to our
institutions.. The Department has suggested In the NPRM that a.35-percent
requirement allows a fair number of previously participating colleges to be eligible
again this year, without falsely raising expectations of institutions when the

available funds are so limited. Although arguments on this issue go to both raising
the 35-percent figure and lowering it, adequate analysis on which to base such a
decision has not yet been released by the Department. Preliminary analysis of Title

III data gathered by Cur own companion organization, the Nat anal Institute of
Independent Colleges and Universities, indicates that the 35- percent requirement
would restrict the pool of eligible institutions to an estimated 172 colleges.
Reducing thq requirement to 25-percent would restore the pool of eligible
instItutIonl to'an estimated 1041 colleges. Pending receipt and verification of

evidence Cd'the contrary from the Department, we would support a 25-percent
requirement as a reasonable resolution of this issue.

With respect to specific proposals to vend the Title III statute, we
respectfully request that you allow us to comment on such proposals after your
October 29 hearing, so that we can review them in the context of the explanations
and analysis presented by the Department at the hearing. Although someoof these
proposals may be technical in nature, we are concerned that unintended consequences
may result in restricting ellibility for numbers of institutions in an effort to
allow individual campuses to qualify for the program.

! hope this letter may be made a part of the hearing record of your October 29

hearing. Again, let me thank you for this opportunity to share these views with you
on this very important program.

Sincere best wishes,

Enclosure

John D. Phillips

President

I
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September 16, 1981

Ms. Alfrecia A. Liebermann
Chief. Policy and Planning Section
Institutional 41d Pri,grans'

'11. S. Oepartment of Education

L'Enfant Plaza
Post Office Now 23868
Washington. D.C. 20024

Dear Ms. Liebermann:

National Association
of Independent
Colleges and Universities--
sv i-03
1717 L14.sxhuseht Aws.oe Ii W
washavron D C NOW
202487 .,23

Orf behalf of the 850 colleges and universities, and the 70 state and specie

Purpose associations which comprise the National Association of Independent

Colleges and gniv sities, .m are submittirg the following comments on the July
20, 1981 Notice of Proposed lnletai-ini (ORM) for Title Ill, institutional Aid.

of the Higher Educatior Act. Our review of the propused regulations has ustd a
number Of concerns related to your interpretations of the authorizing statute.

Designation of Eligibility

Our principal interest in connectiod with institutional eligibility t2

receive Title ass:stance remains uncharged: namely, that the largest

Possible pool of institutions should he eligible to coepete for program suopert.
in that regard, we are concerned abou: the cotpierity of the new process. .h,..
would require an institution tc 'reel threecialor tests in order tr' be elicit'.- to

=vete. The uncertainty of specific key terms further complicates these new

proposed tests.

The principal factor in deterninino eliolbility for all parts of Title :I:
would, he the "base teal " to be usd in alculating the institutional and St ,ert

factors in the eligibility e.P. T,,estitute allots the Secretary to
designate the "base year.' but the SIC" is Silent nn this issue. AS you ...el,
aware. tne cnalc ul "base v.-1r" iS I it iC)14 in,00rtant to inst itut IOnS
Title ill t.,.`do,"1 Clem'. fr..: sn 'ts snO could occur if the SeC tar
selects yea. 197940 wee .'A to

ac fie wat s as 'se s ice," for We'll it inn Pell e a'a
Cas,,,,S-'.1 " e 0 ^" '. "1, rf leers in time' .ts ,

" 11" ). " 1,11( Cl "0,
AC:^ ' )1 1...11"stc wa .

baSe p . , e eQe, IfId un.yeS it tes. .
would Cs. ;et, st t t...1
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We understood that one reason for the delay iA de;Ignating a "base Jeer" is

that the National Center for Educational Statistics (NCES) has not yet formally
issued educational and general SEEM expense data for academic year 1979-00.
although such data are currently available. If teat is in fact the case, we

believe NCES should be dyected to issue ELG data for academic year 1979-80 on a
priority basis, or the lietretary should make liberal use of the statutory waiver
authotity for the E&G factor in the eligibility formulae.

Our second concern in the institutional eligibill. area relates to .the
definition of 'substantial percentage' in determining the student characteristic
of the eligibility all-mulae. The NPRm provides that "substantial percentagZ"
means at least 35 percent of an institution's undergraduate students who were
enrolled As at least half-time students and were eligible for and received Pell
Grants or Ca."ous -based progral support in a given year. The authorizing statute
contains Ao such percentage and we believe that the definition of "substantial
percentage" is so critical to institutional participation that additional analy-
sis and explanation are needed before the definition becomes final.

Achieving Self Sufficiency

The tiPRM requires that institutions applying for a short term development
grant show evidence that they are toying toward self-sufficiency oy the end of

the proposed grant period. Institutions applying for a long term development
grant must show evidence that they are tecoting self-sufficient by the end of the
proposed grant period. This provision has the effect of requiring institutions
to achieve self-sufficiency by v certain deadline and forcing institutions to
'graduate" from the DrOgral. There is no such require -tent in the authorizing
Statute; renter it states-that the proOraw's purpose is '10 increase then self-
sufficiency and streigthen their coacity to make a substantial contribution to
the higher education resources of the Nation" [Sec. 311 (a)].

0
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Funding Availability

The NPRV will edu ire implementetionwof 3 new Sy Sten. for disbursing funds to
qualified app1,cths 'hat .111 cause the 'monies set aside for Certain types of
institutions t: set.on to the ',entity if they are unused. Although we continue
to believe t'tt s,n '.t,.0Sia-s are not 0000 public policy, we understand tSat
you have little cno.is , tn, atter ie.,. tne .tatute authorizes them, isn..

ever. %Ay nue,/ e, ,t tith.int ...ion art not L.nelcial leS of the set-a,,des
will he iires ie ilYnCtss soin%,! Set -aside f,..s.as as e returned to the T.VJSU,
instead af . all .^ I's,' "JeC,. c, 't tt ion t is en lae was you to Lilo.
unused set - 2S. , in. luJea ui tne weial p. ogr an tundS.

(
any U



4

M. Alfreda M. Liebermann
September 16, 1981

Page Three

Challenge Grants
0

The proposed regulation for the Challenge Grants Program will place addi-

tional and unneccessary'administrative burdens on institutions. First, an insti-

tutuion :lust show evidence that other match me (pods a^b actually in hand before

it applies for the federal match. Second, the ORM states that the matching

financial suppert must be from "previously unavailable sources," a requirement
which has no statutory basis; and third, development offices are not allowed the

use of Challenge Grants. lie believe the ?ORM should be clarmf.ied to avoid

'mooing unneccesary new paperwork and administrative burdens on institutions.

These comments have been specifically endorsed by:

Association of Cathclic Colleges and Universities
Association of Jesuit Colleges and Universities
Council of Independent Colleges
National ASsociation of Schools and Colleges

of the United Methodist Church

a

o4.

John Phillips'

NAICU President
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Senator DENTON. We have asked all five of you to sit as a panel
and that you please limit your opening oral rema:ics to 5 minutes.
Your full written statements will be included in the official record
of the hearings. When you finish your opening statements, I will
offer questions to you as a panel.

Dr. Kennedy, would you care to lead off?

STATEMENT OF YVONNE KENNEDY, PRESIDENT, S. D. BISHOP
STATE JUNIOR COLLEGE, MOBILE, ALA., REPRESENTING THE
ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF kDUCATION AND THE AMERICAN
ASSOCIATION OF COMMUNITY AND JUNIOR COLLEGES;
THOMAS K. HEARN, JR., VICE PRESIDENT FOR UNIVERSITY
COLLEGE, UNIVERSITY OF ALABAMA, BIRMINGHAM, ALA.;
ELIAS BLAKE, PRESIDENT, CLARK COLLEGE, ATLANTA, GA.,
AND MEMBER, BOARD OF DIRECTORS, UNITED NEGRO COL-
LEGE FUND, REPRESENTING THE UNITED NEGRO COLLEGE
FUND; WILLIAM P. HYTCHE, CHANCELLOR, UNIVERSITY OF
MARYLAND, EASTERN SHORE, PRINCESS ANNE, MD., AND SEC-

, RETARY, BOARD OF DIRECTORS, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR
'EQUAL OPPORTUNITY IN HIGHER EDUCATION, REPRESENTING
THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION FOR EQUAL OPPORTUNITY IN
HIGHER EDUCATION; AND ELGIN BADWOUND, PRESIDENT,

1 OGLALA SIOUX COMMUNITY COLLEGE, KYLE, S. DAK., AND
PRESIDENT, AMERICAN INDIAN HIGHER EDUCATION CONSOR-
TIUM, REPRESENTING THE AMERICAN INDIAN HIGHER EDUCA-
TION CONSORTIUM, A PANEL

Dr. KENNEDY. Thank you, Senator Denton.
Senator Denton and members of this distinguished subcommit-

tee, I am Yvonne -Kennedy, the president of S. D. Bishop State
Junior College, located in the 'hometown of Senator Denton
Mobile, Ala. I certainly want to thank you for giving me this valua-
ble opportunity to appear before you to express major opinions re-
garding proposed regulations for title III of the Higher Education
Act of 1965, as amended and printed in the July 20, 1981, edition of
the Federal Register.

My presentation here today is intended to be representative of
the collective thoughts of various affected and concerned Alabama
State junior colleges and universities, and is given exclusively for
several ltganizations; namely, the Alabama Department of Educa-
tion, S. D. Bishop State Junior College, and the Amt. :ican Associ-
ation of Community and Junior Colleges.

We are particularly appreciative to U.S. Senator Jeremiah
Denton for having invited us to participate in this public hearing.
Senator Denton, it is extremely encouraging for the people of Ala-
bama to have the assurance of your support in an area so crucial
as title III to the strengthening of our State junior collegeg.

My testimony really focuses on specific propoed rules which will
impact adversely upon the title ;III eligibility of 2-year and 4-year
colleges that have traditionally participated in title III funding.

Very briefly, the following are some problem areas for Alabama
community and junior colleges and 4-year college's and universities,
as perceived by each of the participating institutions.
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To begin with, the terms "base year" and "self-sufficiency" are
defined in an unclear and rather inadequate manner, and therefore
need to be redefined. A mechanism, also, for evaluating and
weighting the long-range plan needs to be determined.

The stipulation that at least 35 percent of students eligible for
Pell grants must receive such grants is arbithiry and absolute and
does not appear to be an equitable criterion. The term "average
Pell grant' needs to be clarified. The criterion that the average
Pell grant of students must be greater in the base year than those
received at comparable institutions appears unfair, in that the
average award for a particular low-income student attending a col-
lege that charges low tuition and to which the student commutes
would be much lower than the award for that same student attend-
ing a college which charges high tuition and at which the student
resides in a dormitory.

Consequently, at a time when U.S. President Ronald Reagan is
emphasizing States rights, the public junior colleges in Alabama
should not be made to suffer by title III as the proposed regulations
would cause simply because the State of Alabama has decided to
provide education to all.students who desire such at the lowest cost
possible.

Hence, it is unfair for Alabama public junior colleges to be pun-
ished for doing good; that is, be made ineligible for title III funding
because the average Pell grant is made low by their going the
extra mile and making extra efforts to educate low-income students
by charging low tuition. You will find that similar problems also
exist in the States of California and Arizona.

Amendments to title HI of the Higher Education Act being con-
sidered by Senator Denton will alleviate many of the problems out-
lined in this testimony. Therefore, we strongly would urge the pas-
sage of the two amendments being considered:

In summary, may I present the following recommendations to
you on behalf of the Alabama Department of Education and the
several organizations that I represent here today? These sugges-
tions are designed to alleviate the problems with the proposed title
HI regulations which have been cited in this testimony.

One: retain the point system method of eligibility determination
used in the most recent competition for the strengthening program,
rather than the several separate criteria for each program as now
published. Adoption of this recommendation would make possible
the weighting of factors called for in the act, and would reflect
more accurately the status of the institution. Should the point
system not be retained, 2-year public colleges should be subdivided
by tuition cost and commuter students versus' dormitory students
for purposes of grant average definition.

Two: use 198Q-81 as the base year for eligibility determination in
all programs. Should this not be possible, then use 1979-80 as the
base year for eligibility determination.

Three: "self-sufficiency" should be defined as complete program-
matic development, and not as complete institutional development,
which would enable the institution to make application and possi-
bly receive title III funds so long as programmatic development is
needed in specific areas.
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Four: reduce to 5 percent, or not more tha^ 10 percent, the per-
cent.ge of undergraduate students receiving assistance under the
campus-based programs as an eligibility criterion for the special-
needs program. Especially in Alabama, the restrictions on funding
of these programs make these inaccurate indicators of student
need.

Finally, five: due to the complexity of the Pell grant eligibility _
and its relationship to a college's developing status, it may be ap-
propriate to consider a waiver of the Pell grant requirement in a
manner that is similar to the waiver provisions for educational and
general expenditures.

Mr. Chairman, I thank you for having had this privilege to pre-
sent this collective testimony to you regarding the title III proposed
amendments and regulations.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Kennedy follows:]
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Mr. Chairman and members of this distinguished Subcommittee, may I

thanic'each of you for giving me this valuable opportunity to appear before

you to express major opinions regarding proposed regulations for Title III

of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as amended, as printed in the

July 20, 1981, issue of the Federal Register. My presenEation here

today is belipved to be rel4sentative of the collective thoughts

of various affected and, concerned Alabama State Junior Colleges and

,Universities and is given exclusively for several'organizations; namely

Alabama Department of Education; S. D. Bishop State Junior College;

and the American Association of Community and Junior Colleges. We are

particularly appreciative to the United States Senator Jeremiah Denton for

his having invited us to participate in this public hearing. It is

extremely encouraging for the people of Alabama to have the assurance

of support from Senator Denton in an area so crucial as Title III is

to the strengthening of State junior colleges.
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The opinions expressed by me .today addr,.ss the impact of proposed

regulations promulgated for the Institutional Aid Programs under Title III

of the Higher Education Act of 1965, as the impact is perceived by persons

r.
who have been directly involved with Title III funding over the last several

years. Since receiving the proposed Title III regulations in the July 20,

1981, edition of the Federal Register, several conferences and workshop's

have been conducted for the purpose of reviewing and critiquing Title III

regulations. Some of the recommendations included in this presentation

are results of these meetings. Such critique of the proposed regulations

has revealed potential negative impact on i 'Ise very institutions for which

'initial legislation by Congress was Inacted to grant Title IIIafunding at

the outset of the Title III program. In essence, the impact of several spe,Iftc

proposed regulations is to threaten the continuation of Title III funding by

making all Alabama public juni.or colleges ineligible to submit applications

as we understand the published regulations.

At this point, my testimony will focus on specific proposed rules

for Institutional Aid Programs, included in the Federal Register, Volume

46, No. 138, Monday, ,uly 20, 1981, 34 CFI Parts 624, 625, 626, and 627,

-"Title mr. pages F470-37482, which will impact adversely upon the III

eligibility of two-year and four-year colleges that have traditionally

participated in Title III funding. The discussion which follows presents

the problems with the current proposed rules - identified by pacts, the

reason such problems exist and the need for revisions of the proposed

regulations.



Part 624.6 - Subpart A: There is a problem with the definitior of

"Based Year" meaning "... a 12-month period ending on June 30 c! the 'ler

identified by the Secretary through a notice in the Federal Register."

The problem created by this language is that data could be-used from

any year to determine the institution's eligibi'ity for Title III funds.

Data from fiscal years prior to 1979-80 may no longer reflect accurately

the economic status of the institution.

There is also a problem with the definition of "self-sufficient" -

the point at which, in the determination of the Secretary, an institution

should be able to Survive without funding jnder the Institutional Aid

Programs. The problem is tha is definition is too vague and subjective.

"Self-sufficient should be d fined to refer to the development of a

specific funded prograix unti the funded program no longer requires

Title III funding for continuation."

Part 624.22 - Subpart C: The long-range plan shall include the

institutiods description of its strategy fur achieving self-sufficiency.

There is a problem with developing such a long-range plan as long as

the term self-sufficient remains Unclear.

Part 624.32 - Subpart D: As much weight will be placed on the

-- --Jong -range plan by the-Secretary to assure that the long-rangc-plan__

provides for self-sufficiency, more specific criteria could be pro-

vided to indicate how the long -range plan will be evaluated or weighted.

These criteria, including a more clearly defined meaning of the term

"self-sufficiency", should be known in enough time for the institution

..to use this information in writing their long range plans and the

Title III program.

11-560 0 - 82 - 3
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Part 625.2 - Subpart A: Regarding institutional eligibility for

program participation, there is a serious problem with the proposed

criterion that "...at least 35 percent of its (the colleges) under-

graduate Audents who were enrolled as at least half-time students and were

eligible to apply for Pell Grants in the base year received Pell Grants

in that year." In our view, this figure is arbitrary and absolute -- it

could be effected easily by changing ii:1;4riations levels and economic

conditions, over which students and colleges have little or no control.

In addition, the 35 percent does not appear to be an equitable criterion

because students' budgets differ from region to region, i.e., variations

in tuition, residential students have higher budgets than commuter

students, and the variations of quarter and semester system.

The method of computation for all requested data need claritication.

For example, in computiag 35 percent of the students enrolled at least

half time, should we use rail Quarter enrollment figures or cumulative

enrollments for the entire year. The designation of the fall enrollment

data as the basis for determining the number of students enrolled half-

time would be helpful and would be more easily validated information.

These data are submitted by each college each fall under the Higher

Education General Information Survey (HEGIS).

A specific example of the inequity of the 35 percent designation

is illustrated on the Chart for S.D. Bishop State Junior College, which

is included as the appendix to tl'is testimony. Note that 'although

Bishop State would meet the 35 percent receiving, it is highly unlikely

that the average award will he higher than that at comparable institutions.
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The proposci criterion that states the institutions ".. .average

Pell Grant received by its students in the base year was greater than the

average Pell Grant received by students at comparable institutions in

that year" presents a problem-from several different perspectives.

Clarification of the term average Pell Grant would be helpful. Should

the determination be made that the average Pell Grant is calculated by

dividing the total annyal award by the number receiving the grant, then

this would be weighted to favor the high tuition and residential

institutions over the low tuition, primarily commuter Sate junior/

ccmmmnity colleges which we have in Alabama. The use of average grant size

constitutekan inequitable criterion. Fox example, the average award !or

a particular low-income student attending a college that charges low

tuition and to which the student commutes would be much lower than the

award for that same student attending a college which charges high tuition

and at which the student resides in a dormitory.

Consequently, at a time when United States President Ronald Reagan

is emphasizing States Rights, the public junior colleges in Alabama should

not be made-to suffer by Title III, as the proposed regulations would CLISe,

simply LCCauSe the State of Alabama has decided to provide education to all

students who desire such at the lowest cost ptssible. Hence it is ur, air for

Alabama public junior/community colleges to be punished for doing good; i.e.,

be made ineligible fur Title III ''ending because their average Pell Grant is

f,

made low by their going the "extra mile" in making extra efforts to educate

low-income students by charging low tuition.

In addition, Part 625.2 !b) specifies that double - weighting w1 f1 be

given to the criterion :elating to Pell Grants. Double weighting does not
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appear possible as the proposed rules are written. However, such double-

weighting was accomplished very effectively in the eligibility determination

/

points system used in the most recent Strenghthening Developing ;nstitutions
0

Program (SDIP) competition.

Part 626.2 (2-ii) - Special Needs Program. The criterion that 'at least

35 percent of its undergraduate students
who were enrolled as at least half- -

time students and were eligible to apply for student financial assistance

under one or more of the Campus-Based programs ... in the base year received'

assistance under the campus based programs
in that year" presents a problem

for S. D. Bishop State Junior College.
As indicated on the chart in the

Appendix, Bishop State would not meet the 35,percent eligibility criterion.'

The reason that the college would not meet such a requirement is due to the

low tuition costs. Most of the financial needs of the Bishop State students

ire satisfied with the Pell Giants.

At other.very low-cost institutions,
such os the two-year publics "

colleges in Ariiona and California,
Pell Grants often cover the "financial

need: of students from even the lowest income families to the "low cost

of attendance" allowance provided under the Pell regulations for students who

commute. No further financial assistance can
be provided to those students

under the campus based program.
Also, some needy Students tend not to

apply for campus-based aid,
despite their eligibility and the colleges'

efforts to make them aware. One reason is that their ttue financial need

is so great that more inccme is
required than can be obtained under work

studs/.
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Part 62 .20 (2) Challenge Grant Program: The prerequisite that an

institutio must assure that its matching funds for the Challenge Grants

are "from new sources previously unavailable to the institution" appears

unfair. What happens if an institution had previcnialy received funds

from asource for a specific purpose, and the same source would be willing

to provide additional funds to the institution for another purpose, if the

institution could receive matching funds from Title lll? Under this "new

sources" requirement, would the institution lose the opportunity for those

funds simply because they would not come from a new source?

Amendments to Title III of the Higher Hducatfon Act being eonsrd.ed

by Alabama's Senator Jeremiah Denton will alleviate rani of the problems

outlined in this testimony. We strongly urge the passage of the two

amendments listed below if the problems uith regulhtions cannot be worked

out in negotiation with the U. S. Education Department.

1. Sections 322(a)(2)(A)(l)(I) and 322(a)(2)(A)(i)(Ill of the

Higher Education Act of 1965 are amended.by deleting th' phrase ", the

average amount of which assistance is high in comparison with the average

amount of all assistance provided under such title to students at such

institutions".

2. It is the intent of Congress that the Secretary, in determining

the average amount of a Pell Grant for purposes of sections 312(2)(A1ow)

and 312(2)(A)(i)(II), may consider factors not related to income, such as

an institution charging little or no tuition or enrolling many part Cite

dents, and adjust the average accordingly. Further, it is the intent

of ongress that the average Pell Grant is not required to be higher than the

national average for purposes of determining eligibility under section,312.

In summary, may I present the following iecommendations to you, on

behalf of the State Department of Education and the several orgtrazations

t.

that I represent here today. These suggestions are designed to help alleviate

pro ems with e plopoo

in this testimony:

1,se, hreaLjted
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1. Use 1980-81 as the base year for eligibility determination

in all programs. Should this not be possible, then use

19717g0 as the base year for eligibility determination.
It is our feeling that no earlier year should be used,

because to do so would not provide so accurate a roA

flection of the institution's status as woL:d the use

of 1980-81 datloiNas an alternate, 1979-80 data.

2. Self - Sufficiency should be defined'as cdMplete prOgra -
matic development, and not as complete institutional
development, which would enable the institution to re
ceive Title III funds as long as programmatic development
is needed in specified areas.

,\

t

3. The E and G expenditures per full-time equivalent under-
graduate student should be retained as an eligibility
criterion for both the Strengthening Program and the
Special Needs Program because it constitutes an accurate
reflection of resources available at any institution to

suioport the educational program.

4. Reduce_to 5%, or not more than 10%, the percentage of under-
graduate students receiving assistance under the campus-12,2sed
programs as an eligibility criterion for the special needs

program. As you realize, the restrictfOns on funding of
these programs make these inaccurate indicotors.of student

need - especially in Alabama.

5. Retain the method of eligibility determination used in the
most recent competition for the Strengthening Program.
Adopt on of this recommendation would make possible the
wetg ring of factors called for in the Act and would re- '

flec :more accurately the conditions or the status of the
inst tution.

6. Due to the complexity of the Pell t.rant eligibility and its
rel tionship to a college's developing status, it may be !
app cpriate to consider a waiver of the Dell 1.rant requirements

in i manner that is similar to the waiver provision for
edleotianal and general expenditures.

Hr. Uh inaan and members of this distinguished Subcommittem.

I thank fol for having had this privilege to present this collective .

,testimony o you regarding the proposed Title III regulations.'

3D

t



APPENDIX

S. D. BISDP STATE JUNIOR COLLEGE
351 Num RROAD STREET
MOBILE, A1ABAMA 36690

PELL GRANTS

YEAR

1T} ER OF,,STUDLNTS

AT LEAsrs, TDE
ELIGIBLE FOR PELL

IMBER OF STUDENTS
AT LEAST TIME
RECEIVINII PELL

PEIKINT OF STUDENTS
AT LIA'ST I TIME

RECEIVING PELL

NATICNAL
/MAL AMOUNT OF AVIRALZ FOR

PELL URANTS AVERAGE AKARD BAS1 YEAR

19781

1979.80

1980-81

1,047

1,096

952

1,041

1,073

944

9',t

98%

991

$664,199

685,557

561,155

$638.00

639.00

591.00

N/A

N/A

N/A

CANTOS BASED PROGRAMS (COP)

YEAR

MISER OF STUDENTS
AT LEAST TDE
ELIGIBLE FtIR CEP

NUMBER CF STUDENTS
Al LEAST Is TDE
RECEIVING COP

PERCENT, OF STUDENTS

AT LEAST y TINE
RECEP/DZ CBP

TOTAL MANE
OF COP AVERAGE ANAR9

NATIONAL
kAVERAGE FOR

EASE YEAR

1978-79 1,047 301 29% $212,347 705 N/A

1979.80 1,096 253 231 146,461 579 N/A

1980-81 952 241 251 221,239 918 N/A

EDUCATIONAL AND GENERAL EXPENDITURES (E AND G)

YEAR FTE *TOTAL E S G EXPENITIURES AVERAGE E EXPENDITURES E & G EXPENDITURES FOR BASE YEA

1978-79 1,299 $3,912,064 $3;781 N/A

1979-80 1,293 3,893,755 3,011 N/A

180.81 1,278 " 5,688,388 4,451 N/A

'Totals reflect both unrestricted and restricted funds.

"For Fiscal Year ending Septerber 30, 1981 (Unaudited).

40
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`Senator DENTON. Thank you, Dr. Kennedy.
Dr. Ream?
Dr. HiARN. Thank you, Senator Denton; thank you for the oppor-

tunity to be here. I am Thomas K. Hearn, vice president of the
University of Alabama in Birmingham.

Senator Denton, when you visited our campus last year, you ex-
pressed a preference for bullets rather than buckshot in forums of
this sort, so let me give you a couple of bullets and not go through
any cf the prepared testimony which is on file and available for
your inspection, should you care to read it.

The fact is that we support the amendments as described in As-
sistant Secretary Melody's testimony almoSt to the letter, and I can
give you perhaps no better help than to illustrate to you, specifical-
ly at our institution, some of the problems with this high average
award criterion which he described.

The-fact is that it describes student need; it does not relate to
institutional cost. Once you realize that the average award crite-
rion is a function of both of thosethat is to say student need and
institutional costyou are inevitably going to penalize institutions
in ways that are inconsistent with the purposes of title III.

UAB, for example, is a commuter institution; our students do not
bear as part of their education living and other kinds of costs of
that sort. Alabama is, as you know, a, relatively poor State. We
have low tuition rates, as you know, and we have a great many
part-time, working students whose awards are, therefore, relatively
low.

Yet, these factors which would work against our eligibility are
precisely the indicators that we are serving the title III constituen-
cy. We do have a substantial percentage, as defined in the regula-
tions, of our students who are receiving aid. We have 2,500 black
students, which is 25 percent of our undergraduate population.

We believe, therefore, that we do indeed serve the purposes of
title III. So, the average aid criterion simply works against a
number of the program purposes envisioned by the Congress.

Now, second, the effect of these regulations is simply inconsistent
with the intent of Congress. The Congress specifically considered
turning title III into an entitlement program, simply giving an
award on the basis of a formula to eligible institutions, and that
was specifically repudiated.

Now, if a decision is made to turn title III into an entitlement
program, I do not think that would be a good idea. I think competi-
tion serves effective, constructive purposes in this area. But if that
decision should be made, it should be made by the Congress up
front, on the table, and not by the use of arbitrary and unfair eligi-
bility criteria.

These amendments are absolutely essential if there is going to be
honest,. open competition in the grant award process. Based on the
Department's figures, there would be some 314 4-year institutions
eligible under part A to compete for about $45.6 million.

Now, let us assume that of these 314 institutions, about 200
would, for one reason or another, be actually applying. Well, that
would mean that every institution that was eligible could be given
$225,000 with no review process at all.
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Both for the institutions and for the Government, this process of
grant preparation and review is an enormously time-consuming
and costly process. I think everybody in this room is aware of that,
and unless that effort is part of a genuinely competitive process, it
amounts to a colossal waste of institutional and Federal time and
resources.

Now, we believe that a competitive process is going to enhance
the quality of the applications and will give the Department of
Education an opportunity to use these Federal resources in ways
that will maximally benefit the students and the programs which
title HI is designed to serve. Therefore, we think that competition
for the grants is inherently a good thing for the purposes of title
III. ,

But it should be obvious from the whole history of this program
and all of its set-aside provisions that there is no risk to the tradi-
tionally black institutions in an expanded applicant pool. Even
given these amendments, as the Assistant Secretary indicated, the
number of eligible institutions will be no more numerous than in
the past, and probably less numerous.

The point is that the institutions which do, in fact, serve these
constituent students should, in fact, be permitted to compete for
the funds. Now, Senator Denton, we understand that time is short
and the appropriate legislative vehicle may be difficult to envision.
We think this is important not only to the State of Alabama, as my
colleague indicated, and to UAB in particular, but we think it is
important to restore integrity to the whole title III process.

We hope, therefore, that you will provide the leadership,, given
your demonstrated interest in this program, in seeing that this
problem is resolved.

Thank you.
[The prepared statement of Dr. Hearn follows:]

ll r)
A ....,

(--
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STATEMENT OF THOMAS K. HEARN, JR, PHD
VICE PRESIDENT

THE UNIVERSITY OF ALABAMA IN BIRMINGHAM

MR- CHAIRMAN, MY NAME IS THOMAS K. HEARN, JR, AND I AM VICE PRESIDENT

FOR UNIVERSITY COLLEGE AT THE UNIVERSITY OF ALABAMA IN BIRMINGHAM (UAB).

I AM MOST PLEASED TO APPEAR BEFORE YOU TODAY TO PRESENT CUR VIEWS ON THE

DIFFICULT AND COMPLEX ISSUE OF TITLE III ELIGIBICITY UAB IS ONE OF THE

MEMBER INSTITUTIONS OF THE NATIONAL ASSOCIATION CF STATE UNIVERSITIES

AND LAND-GRANT COLLEGES(NASULGC), AND A NUMBER OF NASULGC INSTITUTIONS

RECEIvEl TITLE III SUPPORT, THIS INCLUDES SIXTEEN PREDOMINANTLY BLACK

COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES ESTABLISHED IN 1890 BY THE SECOND MORRILL

ACT; IN ADDITION, THE NASULGC OFFICE FOR THE ADVANCEMENT OF PUBLIC NEGRO

COLLEGES WORKS ON BEHALF OF ALL OF TUE NATICN'S THIRTY-FIVE PUBLICLY

SUPPORTED PREDOMINANTLY BLACK HIGHER EDUCATION INSTITUTIONS. BECAUSE

THE AMENDMENTS UNDER CONSIDERATION BY YOUR SUBCOMMITTEE WERE ONLY RECENTLY

MADE AVAILABLE, OUR ASSOCIATION HAS NOT AS YET HAD TIME TO DEVELOP AN

OFFICIAL POSITION ON THIS MATTER; HOWEVER, IT IS MY BELIEF THAT THE

VIEWS I WILL PRESENT TODAY CERTAINLY REFLECT THE INTEREST Of PUBLICLY-

SUPPORTED COLLEGES AND UNIVERSITIES AND WILL ULTIMATELY BE IN ACCORDANCE

WITH THE POSITION OF THE ASSOCIATION

THE ISSUE BEFORE YOUR SUBCOMMITTEE TODAY, MR. CHAIRMAN, IS HOW AN

ELIGIBLE INSTITUTION UNDER TITLE III IS TO BE IDENTIFIED OR DEFINED.

THIS IS HARDLY A NEW PROBLEM FOR THIS PROGRAM; UNDER THE PREVIOUS LEGISLATION

THE THEN OFFICE OF EDUCATION CONTINUOUSLY SOUGHT TO FIND PRECISE MEANING

IN PHRASES SUCH AS "ISOLATED FROM THE MAINSTREAM OF ACADEMIC LIFE" AND
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"STRUGGLING FOR SURVIVAL" AWARE OF THESE DIFFICULTIES, THE CONGRESS IN

THE NEW LEGISLATION PLACED IN LAW A SET OF MATHEmATICALLY.DERIVED CRITERIA
0

WHICH RIGIDLY DEFINE INSTITUTIONAL ELIGIBILITY. THE FACT, MR. CHAIRMAN.

THAT WE ARE HERE TODAY AND THAT YOUR SUBCOMMITTEE :INDS ITSELF FACED

WITH THIS ISSUE PERHAPS SUGGESTS THAT THIS APPROACH TOO, MAY NOT BE THE

FINAL, BEST ANSWER.

IT MAY BE THAT DEFINITIONAL PROBLEMS OF THIS NATURE CAN ONLY BE

EFFECTIVELY RESOLVED BY THE EXERCISE HUMAN JUDGEMENT. I AM REMINDED

HERE OF JUSTICE POTTER STEWART'S CONCLUSION-THAT PERHAPS HE "COULD NEVER

SUCCEED IN INTELLIGIBLY" DEFINING OBSCENITY, BUT THAT HE DID KNOW IT

WHEN HE SAW NOT NOW PERHAPS, BUT AT SOME FUTURE TIME, THE CONGRESS

MAY WISH TO CONSIDER USING A JUDGEMENTAL PROCESS BASED UPON CLEARLY

DEFINED PROGRAM PJRPOSES AND GOALS TO IDENTIFY-PROSPECTIVE DEVELOPING

INSTITUTIONS.

IN MAKING THIS OBSERVATION, I DO NOT WISH TO DETRACT THE SUBCOMMITTEE'S

ATTENTION FROM WHAT, IN OUR VIEW, IS A VERY REAL AND IMMEDIATE PROBLEM

WHICH FACES THE TITLE III PROGRAM. THE SIMPLE FACT IS THAT UNDER THE

DRAFT REGULATIONS IMPLEMENTING THE NEW LEGISLATION THERE WILL NOT BE A

SUFFICIENT NUMBER OF INSTITUTIONS ELIGIBLE FOR THE TITLE III PROGRAM TO

OPERATE IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE INTENT OF CONGRESS. DURING THE DRAFTING

OF THE NEW LEGISLATION, THE CONGRESS EXPLICITLY CONSIDERED ADOPTING A

NON-COMP TITIvE, FORMULA APPROACH TO THE DISTRIBUTION OF TITLE III FUNDS

AMONG EL GIBLE INSTITUTIONS. THIS APPROACH, WHICH WAS PART OF THE

SENATE BILL, WAS REJECTED, QUITE PROPERLY WE THINK, BY THE CONFERENCE;
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INSTEAD, BOTH PARTS OF THE PROGRAM ARE TO OPERATE THROUGH A FAIR, COMPETITIVE.

REVIEW OF ALL APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED. THIS KIND OF REVIEW CERTAINLY

REQUIRES THAT THERE BE ENOUGH INSTITUTIONS APPLYING FOR THE FUNDS TO

SUPPORT A VIABLE COMPETITIVE PROCESS.

,
YET, A CLOSE EXAMINATION OF THE FIGURES PROVIDED BY THE DEPARTMENT

CLEARLY SHOW THIS WILL NOT BE THE CASE UNDER THE DRAFT REGULATIONS. FOR

EXAMPLE, IN THE ESTIMATE PROVIDED FOR THE STRENGTHENING(PART A) PROGRAM,

THERE WILL BE A TOTAL OF 314 FOUR-YEAR INSTITUTIONS ELIGIBLE.FOR THE

$45,600,000 AVAILABLE.TO SUCH INSTITUTIONS UNDER THIS PART. HOWEVER,

THIS WILL NOT, IN FACT, BE THE NUMBER OF INSTITUTIONS WHICH WILL ACTUALLY

COMPETE THESE FUNDS SOME, OUT OF LAZINESS, IGNORANCE OR PRINCIPLE,

WILL SIMPLY CHOOSE NOT TO APPLY; OTHERS WILL NOT BE ABLE TO APPLY BECAUSE

THEY ARE CURRENTLY RECEIVING MULTIYEAR GRANTS AWARDED WITHIN THE PAST

TWO OR THREE YEARS UNDER TITLE III; FINALLY, A SIGNIFICANT NUMBER OF THE

ELIGIBLE INSTITUTIONS WILL ALSO BE QUALIFIED FOR THE SET-ASIDE IN PART B

FOR TRADITIONALLY BLACK INSTITUTIONS AND WILL HAVE TO BE FUNDED WITH

THOSE FUNDS; THEREFORE, THEY WILL NOT BE COMPETITIVE UNDER PART A. WHEN

ALL OF THESE FACTORS ARE CONSIDERED, IT MIGHT VERY WELL BE THAT ONLY

ABOUT 200 INSTITUTIONS WOULD ACTUALLY MAKE UP THE APPLICANT POOL FOR

PART A FUNDS.

IF THIS IS ANYWHERE NEAR ACCURATE, THE DEPARTMENT WOULD BE IN A

POSITION TO AWARD EVERY APPLICANT INSTITUTION AN ANNUAL GRANT IN EXCESS

OF $225,000; ALTERNATIVELY, IT COULD PROVIDE 75% OF THOSE APPLYING WITH
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GRANTS IN EXCESS OF S300,000 ANNUALI.Y. IN OUR JUDGEMENT, SUCH CIRCUMSTANCES

WOULD NOT CONSTITUTE A TRUE COMPETITION; ALTHOUGH I DO NOT HAVE AVAILABLE

DEFINITE INFORMATION, IT IS MY GENERAL EXPERIENCE THAT GRANT PROGRAMS

OFFERED BY THE DEPARTMENT AND OTHER FEDERAL
AGENCIES TYPICALLY ARE ABLE

TO FUND FERHAPS ONE OUT OF EVERY TEN APPLICATIONS AND VERY OFTEN EVEN

LESS,THAN THAT.
CERTAINLY, THE PROSPECT OF HAVING TO FUND AS MANY AS 80

OR 90Z OF ALL APPLICANTS IS VIRTUALLY UNHEARD OF. THE TASK OF PREPARING

A TITLE III APPLICATION IS A DIFFICULT AND EXTENSIVE UNDERTAKING; IT .

REQUIRES SUBSTANTIAL STAFF TIME AT NO LITTLE EXPENSE. INSTITUTIONS

SHOULD NOT BE REQUIRED TO UNDERGO SUCH AN
EXERCISE UNLESS IT IS FOR SOME

VALID PURPOSE.

PERHAPS THIS PROBLEM WOULD BE OF LESS CONCERN IF THE REASON THAT SO

MANY INSTITUTIONS' MAY. FIND THEMSELVES INELIGIBLE
WAS CONSISTENT WITH THE

PURPOSES.Qf THE TITLE III PROGRAM AND THE INTENT OF CONGRESS. WE DO NOT

BELIEVE THAT THIS IS THE CASE, PARTICULARLY IN REGARD TO IGIBILITY

CRITERIA THAT ARE BASED UPON THE AVERAGE AMOUNT OF FEDERAL STUDENT

ASSISTANCE RECEIVED BY STUDENTS AT AN INSTITUTION. UAI IS A GOOD CASE

IN POINT HERE IN ThAT THERE ARE A NUMBER OF FACTORS, UNRELATED TO PROGRAM

PURPOSE, WHICH TEND TO REDUCE THE AMOUNT
OF-AID RECEIVED BY OUR STUDENTS.

FIRST, UAB IS AN UNDERGRADUATE COMMUTER
INSTITUTION AND THE URBAN STUDENTS

WHICH WE SERVE DO NOT HAVE TO BEAR THE
EXPENSE OF LIVING AWAY FROM HOME.

SECOND, BECAUSE WE SERVE A STATE AND AREA WITH RELATIVELY LOW FAMILY

INCOME LEVELS, WE HAVE ALWAYS ATTEMPTED TO
KEEP OUR TUITION AS LOW AS

POSSIBLE IN ORDER TO MAKE IT EASIER FOR STUDENTS
FROM POOR FAMILIES TO

ATTEND. THIRD, A GREAT MANY OF OUR STUDENTS ATTEND ONLY PART-TIME

3
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BECAUSE THEY MUST WORK TO SUPPORT THEMSELVES AND THEIR FAMILIES; HOWEVER,

MANY SUCH STUDENTS ARE NONETHELESS ELIGIBLE FOR AND DO RECEIVE FEDERAL

STUDENT AID BUT IN RELATIVELY REDUCED AMOUNTS BECAUSE OF THEIR LOWER

,TUITION PAYMENTS EACH OF THESE THREE FACTORS WORK AGAINST OUR CHANCES

OF MEETING THE AVERAGE AMOUNT OF AID CRITERIA; YET, NONE OF THEWARE

ANYTHING BUT TOTALLY CONSISTENT WITH THE PURPOSES OF TITLE III.

SHOULD ADD HERE THAT A "SUBSTANTIAL PERCENTAGE", AS DEFINED IN

THE DRAFT REGULATIONS, OF OUR STUDENTS ARE CURRENTLY RECEIVING NEED-

RASED FEDERAL STUDENT AID; IN ADDITION, OVER 2,500, OR ALMOST 25%, OF

OUR .UNDERGRADUATES'ARE BLACK, CERTAINLY ONE OF THE LARGER SUCH PERCENTAGES

OF ANY PREDOMINANTLY WHITE INSTITUTION IN THE NAJION

I BELIEVE BY NOW, MR. CHAIRMAN, THAT OUR VIEWS CONCERNING THE

iPROPOSED AMENDMENT WHICH WOULD DELETE THE AVERAGE AMOUNT OF AID CRITERIA

FROM THE TITLE III LEGISLATION SHOULD BE REASONABLY APPARENT; WE ARE

STRONGLY SUPPORTIVE. IN OUR VIEW, THE AMENDMENT WOULD ACCOMPLISH TWO

LAUDABLE RESULTS; FIRST,- IT WOULD EXPAND SOMEWHAT THE NUMBER OF INSTITUTIONS

ELIGIBLE COR TITLE III SUPPORT. BAS,M ON THE ESTIMATES KOVIDED WITH

THE AMENDMENT, IT WOULD APPEAR THAT THE DEPARTMENT, EVEN WITH SUCH AN

EXPANDED NUMBER, COULD STILL SUPPORT FROM ONE-THIRD TO ONE-HALF OF THE

TOTAL NUMBER OF APPLICANTS. SECOND, THE AMENDMENT WOULD ELIMINATE THE

UNFAIR DISCRIMINATION AGAINST INSTITUTIONS WITH RELATIVELY LOW COSTS

AND/OR SIGNIFICANT NUMBERS OF PART-TIME' STUDEATS.

4E ARE AWARE, MR. CHAIRMAN, THAT, AS IS USUALLY THE CASE IN TITLE

III, THERE WILL BE A VARIETY OF OPINIONS ON THIS SUBJECT WITHIN THE

HIGHER EDUCATION COMMUNITY FOR EXAMPLE, SOME MAY AGREE THAT PROBLEMS



43

EXIST WITH THEIELIGIBILITy CRITERIA AND THAT THE APPLICANT POOL SHOULD

BE EXpANDEC BUT WOULD USE DIFFERENT APPROACHES IN ORDER TO ACCOMPLISH

THIS END. OUR REPLY To SUCH VIEWS IS THAT, INDEED, THE CONGRESS MAY, AT

A LATER DATE, WISH To CONSIDER IN A MORE DELIBERATE FASHION THE ENTIRE

QUEsTION HOWEVER, FOR NOW, IT APPEARS TO US THAT THE LEGISLATIVE TIME

FRAME IS VERY SHORT, AND,wE WOULD HOPE THERE COULD BE A RESOLUTION TO

PRESS FORWARD WITH THIS PROPOSAL RATHER THAN DELAY MATTERS AND RISK NO

SOLUTION BEING FOUND To A VERY REAL PROBLEM.

WE UNDERSTAND ALSO -THAT SOME WOULD ACTUALLY SEEK TO REDUCE THE

NUMBER OF ELIGIBLE APPLICANTS EVEN BELOW THAT WHICH WOULD RESULT FROM

THE DRAFT REGULATIONS. THIS VIEW, WHICH WE UNDERSTAND IS HELD BY SOME

GROUPS OF PREDOMINANTLY BLACK INSTITUTIONS,- WOULD EFFECTIVELY TURN TITLE

III INTO AN ENTITLEMENT PROGRAM. ALTHOUGH WEIwOULD OPPOSE IT, PERHAPS A
,

CASE CAN BE MADE FOR SUCH A RESULT; HOWEvER,TNS WAS CERTAINLY NOT THE

INTENT OF CONGRESS !N ENACTING THE 1980 LEGISLATION, AND WE DO NOT FEEL

THAT IT SHOULD BE ACOMpLISHED THROUGH THE BACK DOOR BY THE USE OF

UNFAIR ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA. NOR, BY THE WAY, DO WF FEEL IT WOULD PROVE

ULTIMATELY BENEFICIAL TO EVEN THESE INSTITUTIONS

I WOULD ALSO RESPECTFULLY REMIND THOSE WHO HOLD THIS VIED! THAT WE

AT UAB USE OUR TITLE III SUPPORT TO PROVIDE OUR STUDENTS, OVER 2,300 or

WHOM ARE BLACK AND MOST FROM LOA INCOME FAMILIES, WITH A RANGE OF SERVICES

To ASSIST THEM IN ovERCOmING PREVIOUS LACK OF ACADEMIC PREPARATION AND

TO SUPPORT THEM IN EFFORTS TO PREPARE FOR CAREERS IN PROFESSIONS SUCK AS

ENGINEERING, ACCOUNTING AND COMPUTER SCIENCE. WITHOUT TITLE III, WE

WOULD NOT ABE ABLE To PROVIDE THESE SERVICES AND MANY of THESE STUDENTS

WHO ARE PRESENTLY EXPERIENCING ACADEMIC SUCCESS WOULD BE Lost.

(4
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WE ARE ALSO GENERALLY SUPPORTIVE OF THE SECOND AMENDMENT PRESENTLY

UNDER CONSIDERATION BY YOUR SU3COMMIT.TEE I WOULD NOTE, HOWEVER, THAT

THE ORIGINAL INTENT OF INSERTING THE WORD "UNDERGRADUATE" RELATED TO THE

PARTICULAR CIRCUMSTANCES OF AN INSTITUTION LIKE DAB, WHICH, AS YOU KNOW,

IS ACCREDITED WITH A SEPARATELY FUNDED ACADEMIC MEDICAL CENTER. THIS

INTENT WAS MADE CLEAR BY THE CONFERENCE REPORT(96-1337) ON PAGE 161:

CLEARLY, THE INTENT OF THE CONFERENCE.. WAS THAT THE
SECRETARY SHOULD NOT CONSIDER INSTITUTIONAL EXPENDI-
TURES FOR HIGH COST PROFESSIONAL TRAINING SUCH AS
MEDICAL, DENTAL AND LEGAL PROGRAMS WHICH ARE ORGANIZED,

BUDGETED AND CONDUCTED SEPARATELY FROM REGULAR GRADUATE

AND UNDERGRADUATE INSTRUCTION.

WE ARE INFORMED THAT, SHOULD THE PROPOSED AMENDMENT STRIKING THE

WORD "UNDERGRADUATE" BE APPROVED, THAT THE INTENT OF CONGRESS WOULD BE

PRESERVED THROUGH THE USE OF THE WAIVER PROVISION AVAILABLE TO INSTITUTIONS

WHICH FAIL TO MEET THE CRITERION RELATED TO EDUCATIONAL AND GENERAL

EXPENDITURES.

AGAIN, MR. CHAIRMAN, I
DEEPLY APPRECIATE THE OPPORTUNITY TO APPEAR

BEF)RE THE SUBCOMMITTEE TODAY. I WOULD LIKE TO CONCLUCS SIMPLY BY

URGING YOU TO GO FORWARD WITH THESE AMENDMENTS USING WHATEVER LEGISLATIVE

VEHICLE MAY BE AVAILABLE. THEY ARE CLEARLY NEEDED VERY BADLY, AND IT IS

OUR VIEW THAT, WHEN THEIR PURPOSE AND EFFECT ARE MORE CLEARLY KNOWN,

SUPPORT FOR THEM WILL INCREASE PROPORTIONATELY.
CERTAINLY, WE WILL DO

EVERYTHING WE CAN TO WORK TOWARD THIS END.

I WOULD NOW BE HAPPY TO TRY TO ANSWER ANY OUESTIONS YOU MAY HAVE.

9
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Senator DENrrox. Thank you, Dr. Hearn. There is a lot to learn; I
am interested. I am not going to make any sweeping personal deci-
sions until I learn a good bit, more, but I am in touch with the
people from whom to learn and I am grateful for that.

Dr. Blake, your opening statement,' please, sir.
Dr. BLAKE. Thank you very much, Senator Denton, for inviting

us to testify on this particular issue.
I would like to do two things-. You have my prepared testimony,.

as well as that of Dr. Hytche. I would like to indicate first off that
having heard and having looked at Dr. Me lady's testimony, we
have heard for the first time this morning the probable impact of
the amendment to drop the high average criterion. We had not
seen those kinds of datA before, nor had we heard any analysis of
it.

Our testimony is based on the fact that we did not know what
the impact of these particular kinds of amendments would be. We
would still like; to review the.impart and return to you our views
on, specifically, the high average criterion in terms of what I un-
derstand to be Pell grants, and high average figures in relationship
to the campus-based programs.

We have, of-coarse, seen in Dr. Me lady's testimony the figures
about the effect of the current eligibility criteria on historically
black colleges, also for the first time this morning.

Therefore, we would hope that we would have an opportunity to
look at that and then return with some testimony on it. I would
like, then, rather than to follow the testimony which I have given,
to make a couple of points which I think are important to us.

One is that, historically, we have always viewed the developing
institutions program as one which should focus on institutions
whose primary mission an1 role is in equalizing educational oppor-
tunity for low-income and minority students. It has always been
our view that that was the primary and the basis purpose of title
Ifi from the very beginning.

Insof1.11 al eligibility criteria are fashioned which would focus on
institutions which have that as their primary role as institutions,
then we would support such amendr.:-.ents and such eligibility crite-
ria. Our concern has been that the eligibility criteria be drawn in
such a way that the program dues,. in fact, focus most heavily on
those institutions which carry the heaviest burrhans for educating
low-income and minority students as their total institutional focus.

Our concern that we would express about the amendment that
has been put forward is that some de,. ice be found td insure that
institutions which are inappropriate not be pulled into the eligibil-
ity pool.

In listening to the testimony and looking at Dr. Melody's L, ti-
mony, it appears that it may be possible for institutions which
have a large number of small BEOG's in an income population that
is relatively highthat is, the income distribution may be relative-
ly high, and therefore you have a large percentage of small BEOG
grants. That is not he kinds of institution that I think it was in-
tended that the program would serve.

We do not know whether that would be a factor or not, not
haOng seen any detailed .analysis. But we think that something

91-560 0 - 82 - 4
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would need to be done, I think, to deal with that as a problem be-
Cause that goes to a different population of schools. -

One way in which we feel that that kind of thing could be avoid-
ed would be to support using the 45-percent Pell grant criterion in-
the eligibility criteria as opposed to the 35-percent criterion for Pell
grants.

Listening to the discussion this morning, if one uses the 45 per-
cent of Pell grants as a criterion,' there should probably be some
discussion or some look at having a different definitionof "substan-
tial" for the campus-based programs. It does not follow that both of
these would need to be identical. Having different percentages for
all grants and the campus-based programs may, after review, solve
the problem which was pointed out. That is, having a 45-percent
riterion for both the Pell grants and the campus-based programs
ould then reduce the eligibility pool to one whirh does not seem

to be reasonable. But if one dogs not use the same criterion for
bot then it may be that we have a device which would avoid inap-
prop ate schools coming into the pool and still serve the purposes
which ave been put forward this morning.

Our c ncern is that the amendments do not move in the opposite
direction; that is, to broaden the eligibility pool both as to'types of
institution and to numbers of institutions, which would have the
opposite effe t, that is, having so many schools competing for funds
that the sma size of the grants would not enable schools to make
effective use o his particular program.

The figures th t have heard this morning suggest that that
would not occur.

t
We, again, as I say, have seen those fig, ..es for

the-first time.
Basically, in sum ary, I think we would strongly support that

the 15-percent criteri 9 for Pell grants be used as the eligibility cri-
terion, two, that we have some opportunity to review the impact of
the high average impact; and, three, that some consideration be
given to the possibility of a different criterion in defining the sub-

. stantial percentage for campus-based programs as opposed to the
Pell grant program.

Our interest, as I indicated,, is that the title III program still be
maintained as a program which focuses on those institutions whose
primary mission it is to educate low-income, minority and black
youth.

[The prepared statement of Dr. Blake follows:)
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Presented by:

Dr. Elias Blake, President
Clark College

Representing
The United Negro College Fund (UNCF)

Mr. Chairman, I am Dr. Chas Blake, President r Clark College in Atlanta, Georgia,

and a member of the Board of Directors of the United Negro Fund and will represent its

views. I am pleased to be here to comment on the eligibility criteria under the Title Ill

Institutional Aid Program of the Higher Education Act.

The UNCF opposes any changes to the eligibility criteria in Title Ill at this time,

because we do not know the impact of such changes. We cannot go into any detail regarding

the proposed Amendment, because we have not been able to obtain detailed data on how this

Amendment will impact on our institutions. We feel it is inappropriate to discliss the merits

or short-comings of the proposed Amendment in great depth, until such information is

forthcoming. We arc hopeful that this Committee will invite us back to t '.tify on ttie

merits of this Amendment when appropriate data are obtained.

Title III went through one of the most extensive reviews of its existence when it was

substantially altered, with passage of the Higher Education Act of 1965 as Amended in 1980.

The development of this new legislation took about two years with oversight hearings

and many lengthy articles in the press. We feel that as a result of the depth of inquiry and

concern targeted on Title III that an equitatle way was fLii;ed that would accomplish most

of the objectives of those who sought to have input.

The program was expanded to inclu0 a wider universe of institutions: junior and

community colleges now have an even larger set-aside; black colleges will continue to

1... "ticipate in the program and an mit .ative, in part, 'conceptualize by the UNCP _was

actualized in the form of the new Challenge Grant _Program It intends to encotiro;e closer

cooperation between the private sector and the federal government in the finaricing of

higher education.

.1.
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At thu point in time, the new Title 111 Program implementation has already been

delayed a year, because regulations were hot drafted. Preliminary regulations have now

been produced by the Department of rEducation and are close to finalization.

We would have to be shown snme detail that the Amendment would, in fact, not

broaden the Program to large numbers of institutions whose average BEOG is low, because

they serve substantial numbers of students with higher incomes, thereby, making their

BEOG's small.

Though their tuition is higher than public institutions, UNCF schools still charge lower

than average tuition, because of their low-Income clientele. This makes a source of funch.,g

such as Title III even more critical. We must fund a larger proportion of our budgets from

non-tuition sources

Any legislative changes at this moment, we think, will only jeopardize further

ice
'implementation of the new Title III program.

We believe to be even more important, our comments to the Department of Education

on its proposed Title III regulations. The United Negro College Fund requested that Title III

funds be focused on institutions with at least 45 percent Pell Grant recipients. This would

follow the intent of the Senate during itr, debate and is noted in the Congres.nal Record,

June 27, 1930, p. 5-7390. The base of eligibility should be students actually receiving

financial assistance, rather than students eligible, but not receiving aid.

One of the primary purposes of the Program in its inception was to provide financial

assistance for the historically black colleges and universities. Only to a partial extent has it

succeeded m achieving this end. Because it is difficult to define the terms "developing" or

"struggling" succinctly. the array of colleges and universities receiving Title II1 awards has

become vcry broad. Larger and larger numbers of smaller colleges and universities serving a

more middle class student populations are applying for and receiving grants under Title III.

In addition, Congress has mandated Junior and community colleges a guaranteed floor

allocation of 24 percent of the assistance under Part A - Stre..thening Institutions, and 30

percent of the assistance under Part B - Special Needs.
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In addition, colleges and universities which provide educational services for Spanish -

.peaking and American Indian students have become eligible for Title III funds. Clearly, the

program must have some targeting to remain effective. If the number of schools is

expanded too much at the present level of funding, we are fearful that future grant sizes

will diminish and so will program effectiveness.

Clearly, Congress should increase the Title III appropriation and intensify the focus of

Title III for the support primarily of schools serving large proportions of low-income

students. Historically black colleges and universities under that approach would be given

priority both in eligibility and in funding strategies. This view is supported by the

Administration.

The Challenge Grant Program of Title III must be amended to allow institutions to

implement an endowment plan. This would permit institutions to sustain, in the future, the

responstbilities with which they are to be further burdened due to inflation and increasing

general operating costs. The income from investments of the federal grants and private

loans would be used in part to build an unrestricted endowmert fund for the participating

institutions.

The historically black colleges and universities are different. They emphasize

supportive teaching programs for students who are generally poor and need a supportive

environment to attain their full potential as productive, self-sufficient citizens. They offer

an effective experience which nutures and motivates students to achieve. The historically

black institutions are -ommitted :o teaching and erten, especially in the private institutions,

to creative and novel forms,of remedial educaton. They provide access and opportunity for

many who otherwtse would not receive a college educa.on.

The number of institutions both willing and a'.:e to produce college graduates out of

such populations is limited and their value in creating upward mobility cannot be over

; estimated. These are the places on which Title III should be focused.

Mr. Chairman, Preside,t Reagan, and Vice-President Bush have issued many state-

ments in support of the historically black colleges and universities. The Administration has

stressed particular support for increasing funding to the black ccdleges and universities, not

only in Title HI, out in all federal programs. This support/ for the black colleges and

universities by the White House and members of Congress is a result of a clear understand-

ing of the central role :hose institutions play in their states and in the nation in closing the

educational gap between Black and White Americans. ,

Thank you

eJ
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Senator DENTON. Dr. Blake, your new perspective based on what
you I card this morning can be reflected in anything you submit to
us within 10 days. That is the normal timeframe for posthearing
comments. I appreciate your not having heard what the
administration's clarified position was, so you would have 10 days
in which the record would be kept open to submit further opinion
on it. Thank you very much for your testimony.

Dr. Hytche? . -
Dr. HYTCHE. Mr. Chairman, in view of the fact that what has

been said, again, is the first time that I have heard it, I too would
like to withdraw this and get up-to-date testimony to you, so to
speak.

Senator DENTON. All right. Do you associate yourself rather
Lclosely with the remarks of Dr. Blake?

Dr. HYTCHE. Very much so. In fact, anything that I would say
would be almost repetitious.

(The prepared statement of Dr. Hytche follows:]

31
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Presented by:

Dr. Wi:liam P. Hytche
Secretary, Board of Directors

National Association for Equal Opportunity
in Higher Education ( NAFEO)

Mr. Chairman, and members of the Subcommittee on Education, Arts and
Humanities, my name is William Hytche. I am Chancellor of the University of
Maryland, Eastern Shore. Today, I speak cp behalf of the National Association for
Equal Opportunity in Higher Education ( NAFEO), on whose Board Of Directors I serve
as Secretary. NAFEO is the mei-be ..up association of III historically and predomi-
nantly b'ack colleges and universities. These include public and private, two-year and
fourry`ear institutions.

1,ck thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Department of Educaticn's
proposed regulations for Title III of the Higher Education Act of 1980, particularly
with respect to eligibility criteria.

First, however, permit me to describe the historically black colleges and
universities, which typify, I believe, the kinds of institutions; Congress intended to
assist ,i1 the Strengthening, Special Needs and Challenge Grant Programs of Title
The plurality of the. American population and the commensurate plurality of the_

educational needs cf this population led to the creation of the historically black
colleges and universities, which at one time were the only source of higher education
for Bl.ck Americans and which continue to serve a large number of black and nun-
black students with instructional programs to meet their specific needs.

-1-iistorically black colleges and universities have provided educational opportun.-
ties to people who otherwise would have been denied ,ccess in an environment
characterized by oppo-sil legislated limitations, and a constant shortage of re-
sources. The dCCO npl.sriments of these institutions have far exceeded what should -c
eipected as proportionate to the inputs.

The hastbrically black colleges and universities have, by her existence, con-
tributed tv the strength of America's diversified higher educational system. The basic
theme of democracy in higher education has given rise to the creation of many diverse
kinds of institutions which provide vital educational opportunities to our pluralistic
society. The President's Task Force on Education, in its report of August 1970, stated
that:

The diversity of Arnertcan higher education is central to its
strength. This diversity has grown from a tradition that
encourages institutional initiative, creativity, self-determina-
tion, and autonomy. These characteristics arc vital to the
strength of our tnstitutions and should explicitly be encouraged
and strengthened by national policy.

Aitiun this context of diversity, the historically black colleges and univer,itics
have made significant contributions to our nation. They have served as "opportunity
colle,,,es," providing education to thousands of able and deserving youths. If it ,kfre
not for tne black colleges and universities, evliich often provided education unavailable
elsesst ire, our nation wouldhave suffered an incalculable loss. These institutions bane

re ikne,t out beyond the boundaries of VIC C.IIII011WS to provide n.uch-nee dc.:
s. adult education, agricultural extenion programs, cornMunit sot

:ectdmriI assistance to government agencies at levels.

kyi
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Despite the contrioutiona made by these institutions to our nation, they appear
to renain the somewhat begotten sector of higher education when one examines the

f)Pe and amounts of financ,ai support received by Mein. Since historically black
institutions do not benefit from the various nationwide fund-raising efforts or the
inaior giving rom foundationi, and corporations, federal support assumes a
larger and extre.neiy important role in tyre overall range of support. The importance
of federal support was apparent to the "Congress when the Committee on Labor and
Human Resources-in its report on the F.diKation Amendments of 1980 reterred to Title

stating:
I

The Congress finds that-T
(I) institutions of higher education with substantial per-
centages of students Worn low income families are contributing
to carry.ng out the rederal policy of providing educational
opportunities for all students who arc qualified: and
(2) institutions of higher education enrolling substantial per-
centages o: students from low income families face unique
burdens which present tantnri ne-Le',64 v finamial iesvuices to
we'et the ever increasing cost of educating such students.

Further tne ,; ,rt stated that:

Part 11 0: this proposed title recognizes that institutions which
enro:I a large numbe- of students it gn low-income families

' face a special burden. 'Thee institutions cannot raise their
to,: o (.;.S1`;N to ;Neap pace with inflation and increasing educa-
t.or,..1 rJSZS without driving many students away from the
dreams vl u higher education. het, tnese institutions provide
very ',:al se- vice to the , anon, for tliev keep the doors of
hi,;ner -,..:d.,rdt:on open to the po,r. These institutions do not
need grants: they need general operating assistance.
Par: Li weak! provide that assistance.

Our in i;or e ohs' rn is that the eligibility criteria pro'posed by the Department of
Education will co-iram rather than fulfill the intent of Congress.

Our pua*.ii r, thd: :0 trisptution should hiai,e 45 percent of its enrollment
uric ;Ind f students/ receivino, Pell Greats to be eligible to participate in the

Strengthening 1,1,Whit:ons Program. ft should have 45 perrt of its enrollment
rec"isin,7; Poll (rants or other campus-based student financial aid to quail! v for
particir-non m t: e Sp`. la! Needs Program,

Or,e l. -son our nation has harried - -a lessor), m.t belies e. which is a cornerstone of

Preside n; philosophy and tiolicies--is that to atteiept too 'ouch for too inane
11, in too little for too hew who are truk need.

V.e ate i l'iat a 45 percent (rterion would include in the
;1'),Ilt,' no: m-st of the listorica,ly ol,i k e olle4s, which t%,p1( ally have 80

') ,,,oe,t,, on %,1,1.n: :11.thrl .1 .11,4. hot also I,trrt numbers of

at or Stet low i0, Hine' ,fuel disadv st.idents 'On the Other
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Band, the 45 percent Lriterion is not so low that it would result in enlarging the
eligibility pool s., greatly that it would threaten the adequac,, of funding of those that
are truly needy.

We also object to setting the base of eligibility as those students eligible for
student assistance rather tnan those enrolled. Under the proposed regulations, a rich
institution enromng 10,000 students may have 1,000 students eligible for Pell Grants,
of whom 350 actually receive grants; thus, this institution would be eligible for Title
III and to compete with a small developing college of 1,000 students, 900 of whom are
eligible for Pell grants, SOO or more of whom actually receive them. We repeat, the
base should be the enrolled students. One would then compute the percentage of those
who are eligible for, or actually receive, student assistance (Pell Grants for the
Strengthening Institution's program and Pell Grants and other campus-based student
aid for the Special Needs program).

We have confined our comments in this testimony only to our concerns about
eligibility criteria. We have a number of other concerns. We, accordingly, have
included, as an appendix to this testimony, NATEO's reactions to the pronosed Title III
Regulations that we shall not read here, but that we have already submitted to the
Department of Education.

I again thank you for this opportuntty to express NATEO's concerns about the
eligibility criteria proposed in the new Title III regulations.

Ir.- ,-6.,
kJ ..1
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APPENINX A

ArEO'S RC.ACTIONS TO THE NEW TITLE 111 REGULATIONS

\ TR,DIN Cl ION

The Nation: Association For !Equal Opportunity in Higher Ed,:catio/NA17.0),
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.has grace concerns over the final regulations developed by the Din trtment of EduCa-
,.. tion to implement the 1930 Reauthorized Title III of Higher Education Act of 196), As

Amended (Pub. L. 96 -375).
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of the soffit of a 17w as enacted by Congress. In practice, the regulations developed

he the Denartinent of Education for1Title III, in our opinion, embellish, amplify and
e, tend the law, ankl tnoruby distort id a .,end the law beyond the intcnt of Co -,:;res...

In so :.ore;, the regulations place the Department of Eduk atiunin the
position of assuming some of the powers of Congress in actually

%t'e f<., that the re,lolations. in effect, abrogate 1,-riplIcit commitments made by

the 's,:,at,. to 1, trio House version of the Title e the ad flitted's'
0111 ,,..eoo .1 a) both lio5sLI and signed into law.

5, that toe Nose intended to reo+i,Je'sorne ,measure of protc.'tion fot

t. . ll, t ca!!,-',os to prevent %hem :ton. oet tit the liar C1
ver, Cep,:-teieet o' Li. ..f" o ,"rf O' ss to

;- '7%,-.1"0,11"t»octIv:' of osPondIfig and "'If:!,.
troy': tho I the indw-ect it to write regulatiur.s th th- p..et.,..1-

.;:ation of the h'o'ur., .1ty blocIs eo2egcs to 1 greeter e.zent 11ioyo ,ntend,.(1

,f.! raLi th,t could prod the thforto..11y lo ,n:,)

Ca11`; ". its with greater cornpuls.on 01,1.1 the Con,7es. into-7 d c. . in the

nIsta::e.dh college, out of the liIe 111 pro 7. .fn. the re.. tiOn

-; to I'D'', i ready-ten of truth :` ; e-.1e

, h:ent tit ho law 'CO , that the e.ritors of :he t vie a.tro,:ausl

t,c :nee folt,s.

'II I

I. .-
Ls:

10:?.

p, 1,;,
.": J

"",

C. LIE. RAY: 3 LL.1,..It',111 I As, 1H,5 t7DI,N1-

DIN! /,,,,IsT V.CE. TI TII \ t LLD.

fe,..1.1.:0-,, 3 ub iostitut.on ' :nts eras

t."..IC for Poll cat tit int 352 11 ;ra thus,

tor Title III ,nd t) klOVei 2,11,;

\''') of at 'in ,11,,b1 for PA, "; .'s, uior of

"'I dh ihoie n,e1 1,. 1, . rt. n: .

ite pr o tho',, who int o, 1. sr. ;rt11,:1,

e (PC.i ' 'a. %IC` s if . "
1,, r- , a ,h. III

ti



55

II. THE PCRCLN1 \L.E: LAP ENROLLEM SiUDLN1S ELIGIBLE. FOR, OR ACTU-
ALLY RECEIVING, SlUDEN1 FINANCIAL ASSIST \NCC SHOULD 13C 65
RATHER THAN 35. ,

This proposed 35". expands eligibility beyond the intent of Congress. The percen
talc should be kru to be consistent with the intent of Congress.

III. 51,:Pi'LEMENTINC VERSUS SUPPLANTING OPERATIONAL FUNDS: TITLE III
'.FUNDS COULD CONCEIVABLY SUPPLEMENT.

We concur that institutions receiving Title III funds should commit themselves to
a maintenance of effort and that Title III funds should not supplant funds for the
normal operatio.i of existing programs. We do believe, however, that Title III funds
may apptnptiately be used to supplement operational funds under certain circum-
stances. Fe: C ti e Challenge Grants could be used as an incentive for private
or state funding to increase the floAv of funds to the institution. ThPco
funds could properly be used to supo1,4nent Vperapio"a! funds.

*I

IV. THE DECINITION OF SELF-SUFFICIENCY SHOULD STRLyS ACHIEVING VI-
AdSILITV AND SHOULD NOT EMPHASIZE SETTING A POINT IN TIM. TO PUSH
INTITt,TION) OUT OF TITLE If!.

We .-an,nur with the concept that self-sufficiency means viable and th-ls,ing.
obje..t to the connotation that self - sufficiency snould therefore be con-

sued inel:,;ible for future Title III funding.

ncur that the institutional aid programs should assist ins:Itut.ons "solv-
al; prubl..,...s th.it threaten their ability to survive and stabilizing, their m,nagement

We also concur that self-sufficient could be interpreted as the
ability of ,.n institution to survive without Title III funds. This does not mean,
honey r, tha. thy institution would be without need of Title III or other types of
federal assi,tance or that it would not be crilizInceu or further strengthened by Title III
funds. the Re,;ulation should require only that institutions noose tos.ard self
suffrc :cncv.

V. LONG RANGE' PLANS SHOULD BC CONSTRUED AS STRATEGIES TO IIECO\lE
VI AND 1 tIll !MG.

5 '4c ollp...Lt to ,lo.torting the intent of Congress by piaci.% inordinate, emphasis on
a 1....ng-ran -: ;Aar (...1 should be a strategy for instittuions to bcc.ome VI; iing and
vichh.) ny renul...t.)ns that in PI tect become al pi intien to force
: .tit:1;101s oit sf futrc constdPrdtion of litle Ili funds.
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VI. THE SECRETARY'S DISCRETION TO WAIVE THE ACCREDITATION REC,iLARE-
MENT Si IOULD NOT BE EXPANDED TOO BROADLY.

We believe that providing the Secretary with the discretion to waive the accredi-
tation requirement for institutions that have traditionally served substantial numbers
of black students is desirable. However, we object to further expanding this discretion
to waive the requirement for institutions serving "substantial percentages of 'low-
income' students."

VII. THE SECRE1AFO"S DISCRETION FOR EVALUATING AND SCORING PRO-

POSALS SHOULD BE BROADENED.

We believe that Congress intended that outside readers should be used to evalu-
ate Title ill proposals. However, we feel the regulations should make it clear that the
Secretary, through his pjoorarn staff, should have considerable discretion in supple-

menting readers' corritnente'with theirs and that, both sets &I comments be considered
inraNsing proposils for funding. The law allows this.

\ II!. DESIGNATION OF FUNDS FOE', LONGER TERM TERMINAL GRANTS UNDER
THE INS1 ITUTIONS PROGRAM SHOULD NOT BE USED 10
FORCE INSTITUTIONS OUT OF TITLE III.

Ae reLognize that the legislation requires setting aside at,least 25°0 of the
appropriations fi.r the Strengthening Institution's program for longer term development
grants. We feel, also, that this designation of 25% provides some guidance; however,
there is the risk that the exact percentage of funds the Secretary will put into this
part may be so great that it will. become a coercive or compulsory device to force
institutions to apply for programs that are not appropriate for their needs. The net
effect wcild be to distort the intent of Congress.

IX. 1-1E USE OF CHALLENGE GRANTS SHOULD BE ALLOWED TO ATTRACT
FUNDS FOR ENDOWMENT.

We recognize that the Federal funds granted for Challenge Grants may not be
used for endow-nem, However, we strongly feel that these grants theinselves could be
used to attract funds from private donors that in turn could be used for endowments,
We believe that the regulations should make this use of funds clear.

X. Mit,RE 11 IAN ONE LONG-TERM GRANT SHOULD BE ALLOY ED.

The Se,retary limits post-secondary 111StitlItIOnS to one lon -terin ,;rant after

!nstit 1;,),1c ould exclertert from fortle,r consel,,ration for T.tic III t, 1.k. No
.iere do,-; i iaa ,t,,te that the Comre d that should be non-
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renewable grants. The fact that the author zation for the current legislation expires
in 1985 is no Justification for forcing institutions out of the program. The renew.,) of
the Title ' legislation falls within the prmince of Congress, not of the Department of
Education. The Department of Education should eliminate all references to the one -
term, non - renewable grant in the Strengthening Institution's Program and in the
Special Needs Priigrain.

XI. INSTITUTIONS SHOULD BE PERMITTED TO APPLY FOR THE NEW INSTI-
TUtIONAL AID PROGRAMS CONCURRENTLY WITH RECEIV.NG SDIP FUNDS.

A number of Title Ill institutions that had multiple-year grants under the old AIDP
of Title III received stihaleinental grants before the term of the original grants
expired. Accordingly, there is a precedent for receiving overlapping grants. In any
event, much has been made of the fact that the new Institutiunai Aies Program
represents a new day - an entirely new program. There is nothing in the legislation
that prohibits institutions from applying for and receiving grants under this new
program even though they continue to receive SDIP funds under the old °rowan,. That
part of the preposed regulations that prohibits these institutions from applying should
be deleted.

P
ti
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614.2? 1.011'; .Z.:1;:, Plan

a, in its comaiehentawa long range development pluivir,harreci to in these
regulations as the long range plan) an in1;itutIon Own (14.scr its strategy

for (Italics ours) self-sufficiency by ..."

NAFLO oeheves that this statement is inconsistent wt,th the intqnt of Congress.
(Public Law 96.374, Section .311 (a) The Secretary shall can y outd a program, in
accoi,tance with this ,)..rt, to improve the academic quality, institutional management,
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N.11-Z.) nch,:ves toot 626.1 is inconsistent with the le,:,islative in;ent of tl'e
Cbnress. (!'art \ ssistance to Institutions Enrolling S.,Sstantial tra, es of
DiS.Itivanta;teil State- rit of Policy, Section 321. (A). It
pur,ose Ot this part to proide continuing Pelletal financial ass:'.tance to t -lit
instittitiws of hiuper %,c'tication descrOed in sunsection (a) of this s,zction to s,ivive)

626.2 Desnmation of alilibiltty
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ISt; srrt C no,21.:',ie Apply for a Grant"' G'7.20 General
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stated HI stotut. "(Section 332. (a) (i) pro hue evidence that fiines are aail,-.nla to
tae a2i>licant to matcn funds that the Secretary is requested to aiz.:se tie
institution as a Ch.dlons;c Grant;"



'Senator DENTON. Now, let me clarify one thing before I get to
questions later.

From your off-the-cuff remarks, Dr. Blake, you would be interest-
ed in knowing which new schools, and how many, r.-ight be includ-
ed within whatever formula was worked out. Do you have any
major pi oblem with the ones that were already in the title III pro-
gram?

I am thinking of what ,Dr. Hearn's interests would be. He can
say that UAB has more minority students than Tuskegee does; of
course, proportionately, UAB would not. I am going to have to me-
diate the atempt to make title III of the Higher Education Act
conform to i original intent and yet not be revolUtionarily differ-
ent from what has been going on, so as not to disrbpt or bankrupt
some schools.

Do you have any difficulty with the participation as it has been
in the past, realizing that the original emphasis on black schools
has been somewhat transferred, in actuality, over time?

Dr. BLAKE. Well, that is a dangerous question because you do not
want to pick fights with institutional colleagues.

Senator DENTON. No, no.
Dr. FLAKE. But I would have to say honestly that there are some

schools that I have seen in the title III eligibility pool and some
schools which I have seen receiving title III grants, and I have seri-
ous questions as to whether, those kinds of schools should be sup-.
ported by III.

I think that it is not going to be possible, even using the ap-
proaches that we are talking about now under the current legisla-
tion, that all of the schools which are now eligible for title III will
still be eligible in the new round of eligibility. I think there are
going to be some casualties.

But if the kind of eligibility criteria that we have been struggling
with are worked through in some of the ways that we are talking
about, we think that the schools that might be dropped from title
III would be schools, that probably should not be in the program in
the first place.

Senator DENTON. All right, thank you.
Would anyone care to add anything to that before we get to Mr.

Badwound?
Dr. HEARN. Well, I am no more interested than my colleague in

having- -
Senator DENTON. I do not want to get a heated debate started,

but sooner or later, if there becomes a major problem on this, we
are going to have to face it.

Dr. HEARN. Speaking, of course, from an institution which has
received title III funds and which is not a traditionally black insti-
tution, you simply have to decide whether you are going to support
the programs and institutions that reasonably fall under the crite-
ria ttiat have described us for the last 3 years.

I v. oulo simply reiterate that the broadening of the applicant
port has never, to my ki.owledge, affected the priority and the pre
err nence given to the traditionally black institutions in the man-
ag meet of the title III program. I think that is right and proper; I
have no quarrel with that
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But the fact is that we serve, in Alabama, a larger number of
black, minority and low-income students than virtually any other
institution in- the State. Therefore, to deprive those students of re-
sources because, out of necessity or choice, they choose to attend an
institution like ours which is developing, if only in the sense that
we are only a decade old, and which desperately needs the re-
sources to devote to the specific purposes of title III, seems to ne
unfair to those students.

It is very likely that in trying to cut this thing too fine, we will
end up eliminating from the eligibility pool a number of tradition-
ally black institutiQns, as the Assistant Secretary testified.

Senator DENTON. Well, we are not going to n-wke any final deci-
sions now. I just want a feel for where we ar.', in general terms, in
that area among the various representati'.:s with us today.

Mr. Badwound, would you care tc give your opening statement,
sir?

Mr. BADWOUND. Mr. Chairman, distinguished members of the
subcommittee, my name is Elgin Badwound. I am president of
Oglala Sioux Community College, which is located on the Pine
Ridge Reservation in South Dakota. I can also president of the
American Indian Higher Education Consortium, which is an orga-
nization made up of tribally controlled community colleges
throughout the Nation.

It is indeed an honor to come before yotir prestigious subcommit-
tee to speak on behalf of my institution and the other tribally con-
trolled colleges in the American Indian Higher Education Consor-
tium. ...

I have some general remarks pertaining to tribal colleges How-
ever, I do not pretend that I have all of the facts on each individual
Indian community college in the Nation. So, therefore, I wculd like
to suggest that given the 10 days that will be kept open for further
testimony, I will communicate the information that 1 have picked
up here to each individual college and encourage them to submit
individual testimonies withi., this 10 days.

I would like to proceed. then, to offer some general remarks
about Indian colleges, and also to present some recommendations
that I think are still valid, regardless of which way the testimonies
'roceed on an individual basis.

The title III funding. has enabled tribal colleges to strengthen
their academic programs that are providing successful educational
experiences for American Indian students. More specifically, it has
ena led the colleges to better manage and account for Federal
fun . hrough improved fiscal management processes

Tr, al colleges have had a great deal of success in helping to de-
velop human resources on the reservation and are contributing to
the higher education resources of the Nation as a whole.

I think that it is important to point out some of the problems
that are now facing the colleges in view of the recently proposed
changes in title III. The most difficult problem at this time is that
the proposed rules and regulations make it extremely difficult, if
not impossible, for a major y of our Indian -colleges to participate
in the institutional aid prc -am.

;t is our understanding tc.at the purpose of title III is to help in-
stitutions which are struggling for survival, to help bring them into

r'



..

63
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the mainstream of academic rife. Tribally controlled community °
colleges probably meet the true definition of struggling institutions
far more than minority institutions and non-Indian institutions,
and yet our institutions are the very institutions which are being
excluded from participation in title III programs in view of the new
recommended changes in the legislation.

At present, there are approximately 10 tribal colleges which do
not meet the criteria, and therefore would not be eligible for par-
ticipation. Again, these colleges rely quite a bit on these title III
funds to help them to achieve some measure of self-sufficiency.

I would like to proceed to the recommendations that we have for-
mulated to date regarding these changes, but I would also like to
highlight a point. We feel that these institutions should 'be given
appropriate recognition in view of the Federal Government's trust
responsibility to provide education to Indian tribes throughout The
Nation.

Based on the problems that we have had the opportunity to ana-
lyze to date, I would like to offer the following recommendations
regarding the proposed changes.

One is that the consortium recommends that a technical amend-
ment be offered to the Congress by the Department of Education
which would amend section 342, "Waiver Authority and Reporting
Requirement," by deleting Section 342(b)(1) and adding the follow-
ing: that section 342(b) (2), (3), (4), and (5) be renumbered according-
ly and that a new section 342(e) be inserted after 342(b), and it
should rea.,:, "(c) the Secretary may waive the requirements set
forth in sections 312(2)(b), 322(a)(2Xb), and 322(a)(2)(b)(i). in the case
of an institution located on or near an Indian reservation or in a
substantial population of Indians, if the Secretary of Education de-
termines that the waiter will substantially increase higher educa-
tion opportunities appropriate to the needs of American Indians "

No. 2, the consortium recommends that in determining the eligi-
bility for tribablly controlled community colleges participating in
parts A and B, the Secretary of Education, through regulation, as
it is not precluded by law, grant tribally controlled community col-
leges a waiver from the provisions of 625.2 and 626.2 until such
time that tribal colleges have had access to the funds necessary to
establish an accurate data base by which to access their eligibility
under this section.

Three, the consortium also recommends that the Secretary of
Education submit a technical amendment to address sections 312(2)
(A) (1), (2), 13)(i)(I) and section 322(a)(2XA)(iii)(I) so as to clarify the
fact that tribally controlled community colleges are not governed
by State law. Such language would amend the above-stated sections
by inserting after "w:Lhin the State" and before "an educational
program,' . the following language. "or chartered by a tribal govern-
ment."

Finally, No. 4, the consortium also recommends that a special
set-aside protision, possibly 5 percent, be established by regulation
for tribal colleges. It is our understanding that a special set-aside
for black institutions has been established by regulation Why not
establish a special set-aside for tribal colleges based on the Federal
Goternment s trust responsibility to provide education for Indian
tribes?

r'
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Thank you for taking the time to hear our concerns, and I will
be pleased to answer any questions that you may have.

Senator DENTON. Thank you, Mr. Badwound, and we will look
forward to hearing from those institutions with which you will be
communicating.'

I will have some questions for the panel as a group, and then
questions for individuals on the panel. If you care to answer any of
these questions 'just raise your hand and I will go from my left to
right, in order, at least for the first round.

Are E. & G. expenses alone an adequate reflection of institution-
al need? I think 4 know the answer to that.

Yes, Dr. Kerfnedy?
Dr. KENNEDY. I think so, Senator Denton. I think that they are

an adequate reflection of institutional need, but I think that per-
haps it could be more adequate if you coupled it with the Consum-
er Price Index. But for the most part, they are adequate.

Senator DENTON. Does anyone else want to comment on that?
Dr. BLAKE. Well, I think that there are some institutions which

educate large numbers of low-income and minority youth who, be-
cause of the kinds of remedial, educational and supportive counsel-
ing services that they have to put in, sometimes will wind up
having a higher E. & G. expenditure, because that is where those
expenditures would be found.

I think it is going to be very important that in the waiver provi-
sions, this kind of situation be looked at;, that an institution may be
under a great deal of pressure, in order to be effective in not oitly
enrolling these students, but in getting them out and getting them
graduated, to put in a lot of extraordinary educational expenses in
order to make certain that that happens.

So, I am certain that there will be some small number of schools
that would potentially be disqualified but who are heavily involved
in the education of low-income or minority students, and that
would be r.rticularly, true if these are relatively small institutions
which are doing that, both in terms of 2-year and 4-year colleges

Senator DENTON. Anyone else?
(No response.)
Senator DENTON. How much do costs are your member schools

vary? Now, I will ask that of each of you since you respectively rep-
resent different organizations, starting with Dr. Kennedy. How
would you answer that question?

Dr. KENNEDY. Well, I think for the total cost per student at
Bishop State, in comparison to nationwide 2-year colleges, we'are
about $500 less. I think the average nationwide would be $2,550,
and at Bishop, on the average, a student pays per year $2,000to
be exact, $1,972to attend Bishop State.

Senator DENTON. How about you, Dr. Hearn?
Dr. HEARN. I do not know off the top of my head what our aver-

age per pupil expenditure is, I do know that it is low in comparison
with national figures. Of course, institutional costs have to be de-
termined as to whether you aie going to include student costs as
well as institutional costs, and in my testimony I make reference to
the fact that certain factors in the urban environment tend to
bring thp cost down. That is the mission we serve, and therefore we

v
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try to operate the kind of institution where low-income students
can' have adequate access

Senator DENTON Go ahead, Dr. /Blake.
Dr. BLAKE. 1 will answer the question in terms of not the cost,

but the charges to students, and then I will make a couple of other
comments about that.

In the UNCF schools, ou: tuition averaged about $2,000 in the
1980-81 year. and the total charges for tuition, room and board,
and so on, averaged about $3,800 for the United Negro College
Fund schools. These costs are abodt 60 percent of the national
average for private colleges. 1

This reflects the fact that the priate black collegeS are caught
in a particularly difficult situation in the sense that we must keep
our tuition costs low as compared to other private schools of our
quality and our class, because the clientele that we serve militia
pay high tuition Therefore, we are tinder a lot greater pressuref to
find nontuition sources of funding in order to cover the real cost of

education.
I would like to make an editorial, comment that private colege

people must always make in relationship to public colleges; th it is
that the cost in terms of the institutional cost of educating stui ents
is not different in the private and the public sectors. I

If- one looked at what the averag total cost for educating /a stu-
dent, not what is charged to the stu ent, there is little or no/differ-
ence in the public and the private ,ectdrs. Our tuition charges do
not cover the full cost of education' t nor do the tuition charges in
the public sector cover the total cost! of education. 1 .

The difference is that we do not Have public support, so we must
charge our clientele more of the cost of their education! than is
charged in the public sector. And in the case of the hi torically
black colleges, one of the reasons we are always such str ng advo-
cates of title III is because title III has been one GI' the mot impor-
tant sources of enabling us to keep, our tuition relatively lc w, there-
by continuing to carry out our histolic mission.

Senator DENTON. Dr. Blake has requested that he be erabled to
16ve to catch an airplane or an appointment.

Dr. BLAKE. No; I think I am all right.
Senator DENTON. You are all right?
Dr. BLAKE Yes.
Senator DENTON I had the information that you wanted\ o leave

by 11 13 and I was going to go ahead and ask you the rest of your
questions.

Dr. BLAKE, Go ahead, then. 11,aughter
Senator DENTON. Well. if that is not necessary--

neces-
sary

BLAKE Well, I do not think it is necessary; no, it is not neces-
sary "

Senator DENTON. How about you, Dr. Hytche? Did you have I re-
quirement to leave?

Dr !Irwin.: No, sir
Senator DE, ToN. OK.
Dr firrciik I would like to say, Mr Chairman, that as you w 41

know. I repres -nt the National Association of Equal Opportunity n
Higher Education, which comprises about 111 predomirately blac
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this regard.

I do know, however, that in some instances : id in some States,
the costs at the private schools are basically the same as they are
throughout the State. In other instances, it is much more, but I
think the average is about the same as it is for the private collages,
as quoted by President Blake here a few minutes ago.

Senator DENTON. Dr. Kennedy, you are pressed for time?
Dr. KENNEDY. Yes.
Senator DENTON. All right. Well, then, let me ask yoU your par-

ticular question now. Of those junior and community colleges cur-
re,ntly participating in title III, how many or what percentage have
a majority of minority students?

Dr. KENNEDY. I think we ha, a about 5 or 6, Senator, in the State
who would be participating, and of that number, I know for certain
that two of that number would have a majority of minority stu-
dents. And when I say majority, I am not just talking about a
simple majority, but an overwhelming majority of something like
90 to 95 percent.

For the other three or four schools, I am aot so certain: I do
know that all of them have a visible presence of minority students
I would be very happy to provide you with the specific information
as soon as possible when we leave.

Senator DENTON. Dr. Kennedy, thank you. As you do have to
make an appointment, you are excused.

Dr. KENNEDY. Thank you so very kindly, Senator Again, we look
forward to seeing you when you come back home.

Senator DENTON. You shall.
Dr. Hearn, the University of Alabama is one of the largest

schools in the State If you lost your title III grant, what sorts of
activities would you be unable to pursue?

Dr. HEARN. The title III funds, Senator Denton, support pro-
grams which are specifically aimed at the low-income and minority
students in the State of Alabama. Many students matriculate into
higher education from educational backgrounds which do not
permit them to succeed academically.

All of the programs that we support fall in the area of what we
call academic support. Success in higher education really hvolves
learning to speak two different kinds of language; one is English
and the other is quantitative mathematics.

We operate with these funds an extensive laboratory and clinic
system which supports our entire academic program, that is to say,
in mathematics and in English a student can be remanded to that
clinic by any instructor in any course, whether it be a course in
mathematics or English or not.

These two programs have proved remarkably successful in en-
abling students who enter our institution with deficiencies to catch
up. Unfortunately, in the State of Alabama, Senator Denton, the
State specifies a number of years of mathematics that one must
have to graduate from high school, but it does not specify a level of
achievement.

Therefore, we receive students who wish to enter vocational op-
portunities for themselves where they have simply-- it is not that
these are remedial courses, but they have simply never had the
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courses in the first place So, this math clinic, for example, tests
eery student to determine where their level of mathematical
achievement is and then gets them to the level where they can
enter 'the programs successfully. Su, fundamentally. it is supporting
our basic studies program

Now, beyond that, there are some high employment areas where
the opportunities are great for economic advancement and where
they are historically underrepresented with minority populations,
particularly engineering, computer science and accounting We
haN e targeted those programs and are providing special instruc-
tional and counseling opportunities for minority students in those
areas.

I am, happy to report to you that in those areas we have three
times the national average of minority students enrolled We be-
lieve that these programs are enormously successful and are
achieving the objectives precisely' which Congress envisioned

I do not have to tell you what higher education funding in Ala-
bama has been like for the last several years, and these funds are
the difference between our ability to provide these services or not.

Senator DENToN I have lived all over the United States for a
longer period of time than I like to think about and I have noted
trends in education which arc not entirely encouraging. One of
these is the matter you mentioned remedial courses being con-
ducted in college

I have seen work from one of these courses at a college in Virgin-
ia, and it was incredible to me what was being written as composi
tun by the freshman students And this was a predominantly
middle- to high-income college.

Frankly, I was appalled, I was shocked I thought that such a
level might exist at the sixth grade, not at the freshman level in
college And I wonder if the group of you feel that it would not be
more appropriate to think of approaching the problem at a lower
I(' el of education than college. In other words, you inherit a prob-
le which should have been addressed earlier in a child's educa-
tion

When I first returned to the United States after an absence of
soni h years, 1 was cheered by seeing planetaria. for example, in
junior colleges, and even junior high schools, and would mention
that in speeches as an evidence of higher edivations ascendancy

But after I or more years of immersion into our society,
began to wonder about our progress, because we were not address-
ing the basics in the grade schools and the high schools to the
degree that we should have been

Just as a background discussion into this hearing, would you be
in favor of placing empha,is more upon the basics in elementary
schools and in high schools, considering what you are ,ecim, as
products of those levels in the colleges?

i):" HEARN Conversations, Senator Denton, are going on between
our academic institution and surrounding public school systems on
an ongoing basis so that we can looL at this problem v

however, there is every evidence that if effective, demanding,
rigorous instruction takes place, this is a learnable skill While it
AUU Id be ob mid), desirable that it be addressed at the elementary

4
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and secondary level, my own belief is that it needs to be addressed
at every educational level.

I share your belief that there is, I think, in the country a move
.now to. return in education to the mastery of fundamentals. I

think, however, we. would be doing a disservice to the educational
establishment at all levels and would be misdescribing the problem
if we did not point out the fact that the inability to write is prob-
ably not, even in the primary sense, representing the failure of the
educational establishment.

The fact is that we have become a media-oriented society. Chil-
dren who used to read a lot read little; children who used to read a
little read none. The average l8-year-olell is spending an enormous
percentage of his 4aking time in front of television. And the fact
that students cannot write and do not participate in the literary
culture is an indication, it seems to me, of fundamental changes
taking place throughout our culture as a whole, and do not, per se,
reflect adversely on the performance of the schools.

Senator DENTON. Well, I did not mean to condemn categorically
or criticize categorically the schools. I do have a lingering question
as to whether or not the so-called technological explosion may have
caused a misguided reaction on the part of elementary and second-
ary schools in that they chose to address at a very early level the
fuller spectrum of that explosion.

In other words, the three R's are essential tools without which
one cannot master communications about other areas It seems to
me, if you introduce a proliferation of subjects early in children's
educations, you are bound to dilute the degree of mastery of the
fundamentals.

Would you care to comment on that, Dr. Blake?
Dr. BLAKE. Well, certainly, I think we would support more rigor-

ous work and more effective work being done at the elementary
and the secondary levels in the development of skills in writing
and language, and also,in mathematics.

Some of the problems that we see, though, must be said to still
be a part of the unequ'al educational opportunities that still exist
for many black youth in the country. Therefore, we know that
until some of those things are really cleared trp, which is going to
take some time, we just simply have to, as a matter of continuing
commitment, wrestle with the kinds of supportive services that we
have to put in at the freshman and sophomore levels.

But I agree that these things do work. If you stick with it and
put the rigor into the programs, you can get quite good perform-
ance and quite substantial, I think, competent performance out of
students in these particular areas I think that one of the major
challenges facing us as educators is some kind of redefinition of
what literacy, really means in the kind of period that we are now
living in and wi;1 be living in in the future.

I think we are going to have to find some way to make these new
things, like television, video recorders, and the microcomputers,
and the other kinds of things which require a lot \ess manual oper-
ations work for us as educatorswe have got to find, I think, some
way to shape the way in which young people use these things so
that it supports more of the kind of traditional literacy and literate
sorts of skills in reading and writing:
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I think that is going to be a difficulty, but I think it is something
that we cannot avoid because I think the technology is upon us,
and I think many of the young children are now growing up with
this technology in a way that was unknown to us.

Toys now even include microprocessors which enable them to do
all sorts of things, and children spend hours manipulating these
particular kinds of instruments. What the implications of that are
going to be if we do not get control of it may be even worse than
some of tl-e things that we see now in terms of basic kinds of liter-
acy.

Su, I think that is a challenge educators Ore facing in terms of
giving some leadership in the society in dealing with these
changes I agree with my colleague, they are rather pervasive and
are not all to the good in terms of basic literacy and in terms of
reading, writing, and arithmetic.

Senator DENTON. I want to make clear that I am neither chai-
lengkng no! denigrating the degree of need for remedial English
and other courses at the college level. I do not want to/depreciate
the 'emphasis, financial or otherwise, on such efforts.

I was just questioning whether or not eve could concentrate more
on fundamentals at the earlier levels of education. If you can get a
child to studyI do not care whether he studies with ,television,
without television, or with a book or with some other educational
toolthose fundamentals, it seems to me, would be less of a prob-
lem at the college level. And we would have, in the national
human resource that the Nation enjoys, perhaps improved results
in student test scores. Curriculum expansion at early levels iS a
great, sweeping idea, but it has got to dilute the proportion of at-
tention to fundamentals

Yes, Dr. Ilytche?
Dr. IlvTruE. I think, Mr. Chairman, that we are al! concerned

about the issue that you iaised. At my institution, for example, we
started working with this about -1 years ago, and I think I am the
least concerned of any of my colleagues I became even, lesser con-
cerned when I saw the amount of money that one of our most
prestigious institutions in the country was spending -millions of
dollars, which is more than my budgetfur this kind of work.

But it really boded down hen we started pushing it down to
the high schools and the high' schools pushed it down to the ele-
mentary ,chools. it finally came out, and I think we all kind of
agreed. that they are just not getting it at home. Both parents are
working -now, and there are several other variables involved, but
that is where we finally pushed it down to. And maybe we stooped
there because we could not go any further

Senator DEN'ioN. Well, I agree that the family is certainly an im-
portant part of a child's - education. I learned how to read before I
gut to school because of my mother. But I would think that in kin-
dergarten and the first garde, a child could be taught how to red
ererr wit a great deal of emphasis on reading at home. I would
hope that we could do that in the schools.

In other words, the approach -of just throwing money at educa-
tionand I do not mean I am going to take any money from you
but Om" mg money a, it for items that maybe are not that help
ful. such the planetaria I mentioned before, is not the answer
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All right. Dr Blake and Dr Ilytche, could you estimate what
percentage of historilcally black colleges rely on title III fol'econom-
ic survival? Would there be a number that wottld fail? I assume
there would be.

Dr BLAKE. Well, I think there are some schools that would be
severely damaged if they no longer got title III support. its I think
through that, I do not think that loss of title III funds would force
any of the historically black colleges to cicse. I do not think that
the level of funding that they receive, as a proportion of their over-
all budgets would result in any of our schools closing, if they did
not receive title III funds.

I think some of them would be, fcr a period of maybe 3 to 5
years, in somesevere financial difficulty that they would have to
try to work their way through either in terms of reducing the size
and scale of their operation, and so on, but I have not seen data
that would indicate that title III alone might cause a failure.

But I would say, though it is not germane here, that I think if,
there were a coy-. rination of the loss of title III support and very
deep cot: in the student financial aid programs, then I think .3ome
of our s,hools would fail. I think the combination of factors would
putlsonie ow schools under I do not think they could sustain
tholke twin kinds of blows and survive.

But, on title III alone, I think they could probably fight their
way through with some considerable difficulty to some kind of
more modest level of function

Senator DENTON Dr. Ilytche?
Dr I h ICHL I would just like to add a very brief statement to

this because so many of our institutions depend on title III for
areas other than what my colleague from Alabama said.

We are trying to develop, and a lot of our funds are spent in de-
velArmg new programs and building a cur riculum to be attractive
nut only to black students, but to white students as well. We have
done a very good job, and I think that it was done principally
through the efforts of title III.

There is another area, and I can cite this one because it has had
,ugh a great impact on all the predominately black schools Just 2
year ago, th regulations precluded the institutions from using
funds from title III to recruit. I think that this was the beginning
of ti decline in enrollment in many of the institutions. Many of us
did not have recruitment funds States did not provide funds for us
to hire recruiters to go out.

Sonil of my very close colleagues have indicated to me that this
ha, worked a rural hardship on them Now, that is an important
part of our development When we talk about developing institu-
tion,, wr are developing in so many areas, but the one area that we
ola.e la awful lot of emphasis on is program development.

I can rte, for example. at my campus that had it not been for
Talc iii we would not have such programs as ecvironmental sci
r tie and I.otel restaurant managementprograms that are not
only unique to the State, but unique to the area as well.

So. I think it would really have an effect on our predominately
bin( k in,titut ions from this standpoint.

Senator DF.N.roN I understand the difference, and thank you, Dr.
Ilvtthe
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'tr. flake, in your testimony you mentioned that United Negro
College Fund schools charge lower than average tuition The ad:
ministration has told us this morning that the first two amend-
ments would benefit schools with lower than average tuition, and I
gather you agree wit:, that statement.

Dr. BLAKE. I did not understand the second part of that, Senator.
Senator DENTON. The administration has told us this morning

that the first two amendments would benefit schools with lower
than average tuition, if we were to implement the changes they
were talking about.

Did you follow that in Dr. Melady s testimony?
Dr. BLAKE. Yes. As-I say-
Senator DENTON. You, are going to assess this?
Dr. BLAKE. Yes) I think that as I was listening to President Ken-

nedy describe, and also my other colleague describe the problem
that they are talking about, I think they would describe a problem
whereby the size a the financial aid award follows the cost of tu-
ition. As tuition goes down, the size of the award goes down, and
therefore the high average would disqualify them from the pro-
gram.

It would be our desire to support concepts that would focus the
program on the kinds of institutions that I think have been de-
scribed along the table here. If, in fact, the eligibility requirements
are excluding large numbers of schools, such as schools which serve
primarily Indians, for example, we would support changing the leg-
islation in ways that would make certain that these kinds of insti-
tutions are included.

What we simply want to do is sit down and look at that and pre-
pare our views based on that. We may very well find ourselves in
strong supporters of the proposition that is being put forward

Senator DENTON. Well, I hope all of you will feel free, within the
next 10 days, to get any more refined or corrected reflections of
your opinion on that, based upon what you heard from the admin-
istration this morning.

Mr. Badwound, for my own information, could you tell me how
many students are represented by the American Indian Higher
Education Consortium, and are all of these udents native Ameri-
cans?

Mr BAnwouND OK. I think I can give you an estimate Again, I
would hate to try to give you a figure and ira sate that it is an
accurate figure because at this time, I do not Alive specific figures
on each individual college.

I think that for fiscal year 1981, we came up with approximately
1,700 full-time Indian students for the 16 Indian colleges that are
now members of the consortium. Now, with regard to non-Indians,
I am glad you asked that question because I wanted ti clarify that
That i, a kind of a misconception at our college back home, am, I
think it is a point that is relevant and that needs to be made

Our student population is made up of approximately 10 percent
of students that are non-Indian or white, and I think a similar situ-
ation exists at all of the other institutions that are Indian colleges,
they also serve white students, also I am not sure what the per-
centage is in those institutions but I do know that we do serve non-
Indian students, also.
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Senator DENTON. Where are those 16 colleges, just roughly? Are
most of them up in your part of the country?

Mr. BADWOUND. Well. we are spread out across South Dakota,
North Dakota, Montana, Nebraska, California, Arizona, and the
State of Washington.

Senator DENTON. Would you provide us with those numbers of
full-time Indian students? You mentioned that you were just ap-
proximating. Could you, within the 10 days, supply the speciiic
numbers?

Mr. BADWOUND. I would be more than happy to do that. Do you
want just the Indian FTE or the total FTE?

Senator DENTON. Both, if yollican.
Mr. BADWOUND. OK.
Senator DENTON. The administration said they could resolve the

problem your schools have of establishing base yer data for Pell
grants by administrative regulation. Do you support the kind of
action you heard them talking about this morning?

Mr. BADWOUND. I am not really sure about that. Again, that was
the first time that I heard that and I am not really sure how accu-
rate that statement is. What I did hear was thatif I am correct,
you are referring to the administration's statement regarding the
Pell giant awards that ate handled through mother institutions;
that the Pell grant award for that year could be taken from figures
even though they might be channeled through another institution
Is that correct?

Senator DENTON. Yes.
Mr. BADWOUND. Again, I think that I would hate to speak foi all

the colleges and the impact of this on them However, I think one
of the problems here that I know some of the colleges expressed
was the percentage; they would not meet the 35-percent minimum
percentage that was expressed in that particular section.

So, there are tv.'u issues. One is that a majority of our institu-
tions did not receive Pell grants originally in 1978-79, so that
would create a problem. Second, of course, was the percentage.
Those are the two factors that cause the biggest problem.

Senator DENTON. Well, it looks as if, gentlemen, we can tap you
for your opinions and that we can work with the Department of
Education to find out what they can do by regulation and what we
would have to do by legislation.

If you have any further questions I want you to feel free to call
the young man behind me, Brian Young, at 202-224-3491, and he
will relay any questions you have to the proper authorities in DOE
or within this subcommittee.

Thank you very much for your testimony this morning, and we
hope you hare a nice, trip back.

[The prepared statement of Mr. Badwound and ac ional infor-
mation requested follow:I

I.

VI .4.1

t 1
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Presented by

Elgin Badwound, President

Oglala Sioux Community College

for

Tribally Controlled Community Colleges in the United States

Mr. Chairman, distinguished Members of the Subcommittee,

my name is Elgin Badwound. I am President of Oglala Siux

Community College and also President of the American Indian

Higher Education Consortium. It is indeed an honor to come

before your prestgious Subcommittee to speak on behalf of

the Oglala Sioux Community College and the other Trib... 7

COntrolled Community Colleges in the American Indian Higher

Education Consortium.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the Members

of the Subcommittee and their staffs for taking the time to

hear the specific concerns of tribal colleges pertaining to

the proposed rules and regulations for Institutional Kid

Programs as authorized under Title III of the Higher Education

Act an amended.

Tribally controlled community colleges have particip,ted in the

Title III - Basic Institution Development Programs since 1972

on a very limited basis compared to other non-Indian institution

of digher Education. Currently the .%merican Indian Nigher

education Consortium and other tribally controlled community

colleges are receiving funding under the Title III Basic

Instituti(nal Development Program.

As a result of Title III funding, tribal colleges have been

able Co strengt:.en their academic programs and are now pro-

viding successful educational experiences for American Indian

StudentA. The Title IIIBasic Institutional' Development

Program, has also helped many of the tribal colleges to

upgrade their capabilities to better manage nd account i0i

federal funds through improved fiscal Management systems.

Improvements have also been realized by the colleges in the

area of managirg student finaecial aid programs.

Tribal Colleges have had alpreat 'deal of success In helping

to develop the human resourk.es on their reservation and are

contributing to the higher education resources of the %at.on.

- '4,0 - 42 -
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They have given the India') people on theileservation a '

Siqr: 01 hope, a chance to improve their tob skills, and

a caring resource that they can turn to to training and

'e,ccation The tribal colleges have provided a ieal source

of acii..vment for the tribes and are serving as a valuable

source of info:mat:oz. and xpertise for tribal governments

as they deal with the crucial development issues and concerns

effecting tribal people and the rest of the nation.

tribal colleges receive funding from a variety of souices

with a variety of eligible program recipients and a variety

of rii,les and rigula.tons goveraing who is eligible and how

the funds can be spent.

The most dift.cult problem that Qui tribal colleges rice

in relation to P.L. 96-174 (Title III of the Higher Education

Act of 1965, as amended) is that the Act and the proposed

oohs and regulations male it ertremely:difficult, it not

impossible :or tribally controlled community colleges to

pat att., in the Inscliutional Aid Program authorized under

Title ill if the Act. It ,9 out understanding that Title III

is sa[cused to help those institutiou, which are struggling

for snrv.val and to t 1p bring them into the "mainstream of

adademic lite". Trioahly controlled community colleges probably

meet the trde Jet.nItIon "struggling institutions" far more

tt-in minority institutions and non-Indian institutions, and '

yet institutions ar. thy_ vely ihstrtutions which are

,xcludid irom participation in the Title III program

under the new leg.sltatic

the Act e,d the propod rules and tegulations have caused

series or pruble,q 'or tribally control,eo comnunity colleges.

Moro sg.ecitic,1;y, -e:Ct1( 026.2 (a)(4) reads, "The Secietary

Jesifnates an institution of higher education or a bunch

campus a eligible to be considered for a grant under the

lal NteuS Program, in it has an enro:Iment of at least

4,7
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100 F.T.E.\students during the academic year-in

applies fordesignation." This -oposed regulation requires

an institution of higher education or a branch campus to

have at least 100 F.T.E. students during the academic year

in which it applies in order to le designated eligible to

p'articrisaire-InTthe Spec:di Needs Program.

This proposed rule could have a d 3aSterOuS affect on

tribally contro led community coll-ges. At present there

are'approximatel ten tribal colleges which do not meet

this cratexinn a d therefore'would not be eligible to part-

ic pate. Tribal olleges are struggling fox survival and

_ nave special need to help them achieve some measure of

self-sufficiency. Yet, the proposed regulations has the effect

of excluding over half of the tribally controlled community

coileges in existane today.

Currently triballfy controlled community colleges do not

have abase year by which to compute the eligibility re-

quirements provided far in Section 625.2 and 626.2 because

many tribal colleges he not received Title IV, H.E.A. grants

to date. This is due to the fact that many tribal colleges

have only iecently becoke eligible to administer such grants

on their own. The problpm that the act does not specify a

base date to be used by the Secretary of Education, but only

allows the Secretary to establish such date by regulation.

There is no special prOVIlaien to address this unique problem

effecting eligibility requirements provided for in Sections

625.: and 626.).

I hive had the epportuaity to discuss the irii)ao4of these

proposed rules And regulatiqns with other tribal collegt

officials and it is the COnCf.nSUS of the tittEC member institatio

that certain changes must be ,made to allow triba: colleges

to benefit from this legis1,119A.
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Based on our expressed concerns, I am hereby submittigg

the following recommendations for your review, consideration

and action.

1) The American Indian Higher Education Consortium and its

member ins itutions recommend tnat a technical amendment

be offered to the Congress by the Department of Education,

which would amend Section 342 "waiver authority and reporting

requirement" by deleting section 342 (b)(1) and adding the

following: That Section 342 (b)(2)(3)(4)(5) be renumbered

accordingly and, that a new Section 342 (c) be inserted after

142 (b) "(c) the Secretary may waive the requirements set

forth in Sections 312 (2)(b), 312 (a)(2) (b) and 322 (a)(2)(bi).

In the 4.44C of an institution located on or near an Indian

Reservation or in substantial population of Inulans, if the

Secretary of Education determines this[ [In: waiver will sub-

stnatially increase higher education opportunities approrpiate

to the needs of American Indians."

2) The American Indian Higher Education Consortium recommends

that in deters' the eligibility for tribally controlled

community colleges participating in parts A & Bc the Secretary

of Education through regulation (as it is not precluded by law)

grant tribally controlled community colleges a waiver from the

provisions of 625:2 & 626.2 until such time that tribal collegel

have had access to the funds necessary to establish an accurate

data base by which to access their eligibility under this

Section.

1) The American Indian digher Education Consortium also

recommends that the Secretary of Education submit a technical

amendment to address Set .ons 312(2)(A)(l,2,3,1) (I) and

Section 322 (a)(2)(A)(iii)(I) so as to clarity the fact that

tr.bally controlled community colleges are not governed by

State law. Such language would amend the above stated sections

by inserting after "within the State" and befoly "an
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educational progra6", the following language, or chiirered

by a tribal government".

4) The American Indian Higher Education Consortium also

recommends that a special set-aside provisionrMt) be

established by regulation for tribal college/3% It is our

understanding that a special set aside for'Black institutions

has been established by regulation. Why not establish a

special set-a-side for tribal
colleges based on the Federal

Government Trust responsibility to provide education for

Indian Tribes.

Thank you very nuch for talking the time to hear our concerns.

My colleagues and I are pleased to be here. I will be pleased

to answer any questions you might have.

...

CJ ')
V .,.
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7,44- freo<ks-

ENRCILKENT

Place Oglala Sioux Community
College. Pine Ridge, South Dakota

Date February

HEADCOUNT

ramem

SOPHMORE

UNCLASSIFIED

CREDIT HOURS

FRESHRAN

SOPIDDRE

UNCLASSIFIED

0
14, 1e30 - Spring Semester 1980

HEN

137

II

WOMEN

229

32 62

14 39

TOTAL ENROLMENT 513

996 1880

244 562

64 250

TOTAL CREDITS 3296

FTE 274.6

Please complete this form as soon as possible after registration and retern

to:
Coordinator of Institutional

Black Hills State College

1200 University
Spearfish, South Dakota 57783

IF youlhave any questions call 642-6291.



1 - 5 Hours
6 - 8 Hours
9 - 11 Hours
12 - or ttore

;

?ISE GICUP

15 - 19
20 - 24
25 - 29
30 - 34
35 - 39
40 - 44
45 - Over

RACE GRCUP

Indian
Non-Indian

Full ture Indian
Partture Urban

Full time Non-Indian
Parttime IScn-Inlian

79

MEN

63
52
27
41

2
51
50
40
17

5
18

WISEIV TOTAL

07
33
79
84

16
83
82
50
38
26
35

170 299
13 31

125
344

10
34

0 1

513

513

469 ,
44,

TOTAL: 513

469

44



80

- ENROLMENT

Place Oglala Sioux Community College, Pine Ridge, South Dakota

Data September 18, 1979 - Fall Semester 1979

Hmanga

FRESHMAN

MEN

103

WOMEN

248

D3PHYDRE 30 60

UNCLASSIFIED 26 62

CREDIT NCURS

FRESHMAN

TOTAL ENRDLLMEN: 529

817 2201

SOPHMORE 222 438

UNCLASSIFIED 108 362

TOTAL CREDITS 4148

FIE 345.6

Please oomplete this form as soon as possible after return

to

Cdordinator of Institutional
Black Hills State College
1200 University
Spearfish, South Dakota 57783

If you have any questions call 642-6291.

C.)

I

et,
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1 - 5 Hours
6 - 8 Hours
9 - 11 Hours
12 - or Yore

AGE GROUP

15 19
20 24
25 29
30 34
35 39
40 44
45 Over

RACE ERMA?

Indian
Non-Indian

Indian PIE
Indian Parttime

Non-Indian PTE
Non-Indian Parttime

YEN

66
21
31
41

10
44
49
29
13

6

146
13

317
156

29
27

43,

WOMEN

93
97
57

123

46
81
83
72
29
23
36

327
43
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TESTIMONY ON OVERSIGHT ON ELIGIBILITY FOR

TITLE III OF THE HIGHER EDUCATION ACT

Prepared By

Myrna R. Miller
Dean of the College

Community College of Vermont
P.O. Box 81

Montpelier, Vermont 05602

Mr. Chairmad and members of the Subcommittee, as Dean of the

College and the executive officer of the Community College of Vermont,

I am pleased to testify on the new regulations for Title If! of the

Higher Education Act Because my institution is a new, innovative

college primarily serving rural, low-income students, we are especially

interested in the Title III program.

The program has contrildUted greatly to the improvement

of highe, education in our country and we hope that it will continue to

be responsive to the needs of developing institutions. It is both

highlf, appropriate and an excellent use of resources for the federal

government to participate in helping dedicated but struggling institu-
..

tions find solutions to their problems.

At the p went tire, the title III program is helping us to develop

better re-ourtts and a training package for our part-time community

Because of the ant, we are al,o able to design three new

curri,ula in areas where we have 11;. Jemand but in the past have lacked

the r sour es to respond effectively

After reviewing the Proposed retoilations for Nth. III, Higher

EdWatiOn ACC, we have some serious concerns about tie recent changes.

The proposed revisions appear to differ greatly f,om their predecessors
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ard, in some cases, may rot accurately refl4.t the intent of Congress.

First, we are particularly concerned with the proposed regulations

under designation of Aigibility (Sec.I625.2). Under (a) (2) (ii) "the

secretary dete mines that the average Pell Grant received by its students

in the base year was greater than the Pell Grant received by students

at comparable institutions in the year..." It is our understanding that

to -vear, public, community colleges would be compared as a group under

this criterion. This, we believe, is inherently unfair and discriminatory

because students at colleges with dormitories receive a higher Fell Grant

xiard then students at colleges with no dorms. Many of our students

live in traitors or old houses, they work during the day, have children

and often have to drive at night over icy ro,.ds cr snow-covered mountains

to get to class. The sacrifices they make and the expenses they incur

to gain the skills necessary to compete in a tight job market are signi-

ficant. We are confident that it was not the intent of the legislation

to discriminate againot Lolleges that serve this type of student and are

without dormitory facilities.

Secondly, our interpretation of the Congressional intent to create

twe separate programs is that th.v should serve two different needs.

The House Bill (Part A) established two categories of "Strenwhening

Institutions grant.;" a 1-3 year (renewable) and a 4-7 year ,non-renewable).

The Senate Bill (, 3) established c short-term, 1-5 year program, to

assist institution,. with special needs.
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However. ,he proposed Part B regulations state that grants

authorized f r 1-5 years shall be called "long-term development grants."

The defini ion of long-term development grants (the same as Part A)

says the

/

are non-renewable. 'The result of this would be to prohibit

instil ons from participating in Part A if they ever receive a Part B

\grant for other than planning purposes. They would, in effect, also be

proh bited from receiving another Part B grant and would lose their

el gibillty to participate in the program. To us, this seems inconsistent

th the intent of Congress.

Because of the magnitude of the proposed revisions and the term

of thei, impact, it is imperative that these regulations are fair,

equitable. and reflect the intent of Congress. I hope that this testimony

might contribute toward that end.

,)
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AMENDMENTS TO TITLE III OF THE HIGHER EDUCATION ACT

Sections 312(2)(AXi)(I) anu 312 (2)(A)(1)(11) of the Higher Education Act of 1965 are
amended by striking out ",the average amount of which is high in comparison with
the average amount of all grants awarded under such subpart to students at such
institutions" and sections 322(a)(2XAXiXI) and 322(aX2XAXiXII) of the Higher
Education Act of 1965 are amended by striking out ", the average amount of which
assistance is high in comparison with the average amount of all assistance provided
under such title to students at such institutions".

Explanation of Amendment

Under the Special Needs Pr,ogram (Part B) the average amount of need-based
assistance provided under (section 322(aX2)(AXiXI) and (II)) Title IV of the Higher
Education Act does not accurately identify schools that enroll large numbers of
low-income students. Campus-based assistance (CWS, SEOG, NDSL) is awarded at
the discretion of each college based on the unmet financial need of students.
Unmet need a determined in general by subtracting from a student's cost, the
expected family contribution and Pell Grant award. Obviously, the amount f
tuition and fees charged by an institution will have a significant bearing on whether
a student has unmet financial need. Moreover, someccolleges choose to award
larger grants, in an attempt to fill unmet needs com*tely for relatively few
students. Other colleges choose to spread smaller awards among many students.
Thus, the average award is not an accurate indicator of student need or income.

Under the Strengthening Program (Part A) (section 312(2XA)(iXI) and (II)) a similar
problem exists. The a;...t.unt of a Pell Grant, unlike campus-based aid, is
determined by a formula that considers income and costs. The amount of the Pell
Grant is not subject to adjustment by a college financial aid officer. However, the
average award for low-income students at a college that charges little or no tuition
will be lower than the average award at a college charging high tuition in spite
of the fact that both colleges may enroll similar numbers of comparably low-
income students. Colleges that enroll a large percentage of part-time students are
similarly affected. Thus, many institutions that make extra efforts to serve low-
income students by charging little or no tuition or by providing part-time study
opportunities will not be eligible for Title III.

As a result many colleges who are the intended beneficaries of Title III -- including
approximately 30 historically black colleges that were eligible under the previous
Title 111 program -- will not be eligible.

fl
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TRI-COUNTY TECHNICAL COLLEGE

PENDLETON, SOUTH CAROLINA 211470

November 6, 1981

OR OON C GARRISON

PRESIDENT

The Honorable Robert T. Stafford, Chairman
Committee on Labor and Human Resources
Subcommittee on Education, Arts and Humanities

309-0 Senate Courts
Washington, DC 20510 .

?ear senator Staff7d:

I am pleased to subbilt, on behalf of the South Carolm TEC
Colleges, the enclosed statement to be entered into record
concerning the proposed requirements as contained in the
FEDERAL REGISTER, July 20, 1981, regarding Title III of the

Higher Education Act.

We appreciate your support in assuring that the intent of

Congress regarding Title II is met.

DCG:Hg

Enclosure "

Sincerely,

Don C. Garrison
President
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Statement Submitted as Testimony
to the

Committee on Labor end Human Resources,
Subcoeiiittee on Education, Arts, and Humanities

State -vent submitted by Dr. Don C. Garrison, President of fri-County Technical

College, Pendleton, South Carolina, on behalf of the Presidents' Council

representing the sixteen two-year technical colleges of South Carolina.

Mr. Chairman and members oc the Subcommittee, on behalf of the sixteen two-year

technical colleges in the State of South Carolina, we wish to submit the following

written statement to the members of the Education Subcommittee which is considering

the impact cf regulations and law affecting the Institutional Aid Programs under

Title III of the Higher EduCatation Act as amended ay the Education Amendments of

1980. We wish to indicate firm approval of any technical amendment offered by this

Subcommittee which addresses the elimination of the phrase "...the average amount

of which is high in comparison with the average amount of all grants awarded under

such subpart to students at Such institutions...." found in Sections 31s (2) (A)

(i) (1) and 312 (2) (A) (i) (II) of the Higher Education Act of 1965. VIe wish to

indicate firm approval of any technical amendment addressing the elimination of the

phrase "...the average amount of which assistance is'high in comparison with the

average amount of all assistance provided under such title to students at such

institutions...." found in Sections 322 (a) (2) (A) (i) (1) and 322 (a) (:),(A) (i)

(II) of the Higher Education Act of 1965. The elimination of both these phrases

would he-, to alleviate the unintentional penalization of two-year colleges in

regards Title III eligibility.

Since many rural two-year colleges that serve a significant number of minority

and disadvantaged students charge low tuition which results in lo4 average financial

aid awards, they will fail on the above mentioned eligibility requirements unless

those sections are eliminated.

also wish to indicate support of any techrical amendment that would allow for

a reduction irr the 35% recipient factor of those eligible to receive Pell Grants.

We feel that this high percent ge factor unfairly eliminates colleges that have

always Peen eligible fur Title ,1I. Further, we would suopart any 6echnical

amendment teat would address stipulation of 1979-80 as the "base year" for all

eligibility calculations concerning Pell Grant recipients, since that base year

most accurately reflects the Financial Aid Program in perspective.

We sincerely appreciate the fact that the U. S. Senate has provided this forum to

express our concerns in the area of Title iII eligibility. We strongly urge the

Senate Subcommittee on Education, Arts and Humanities to propose technical

amendments addressing our concerns.

s

')
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College of Ole cAlbemcde
Pelt Off ItA M. 2757 /NOR Ay 17 71.0111

CLIZAMTH CITY. NORTH CAROLINA 27505
TANAKA. 1515I 777-0121

October 26, 1981

The Honorable Robert P. Stafford

5219 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20202

Dear Se..ator Ste-ford:

I understand that the_.,uocommittee on Education Arts and Humanities will hear

testsmony on Thursday mf this week ,n proposed regulations for the Institutional

Aid program of tile Higher Education Act.

As Chairman of the Federal Relations Committee of the North Carolina Community
Col'ege Presidents Association, I express to you ccincerm over the effect of
the Proposed regulations on community colleges in No.th Carolina. 'Although
thete are several areas in the regulations on which I have already commented
through tht pocedu:e use" 11 the Department of Education, the central concern

I briny to your attention is the proposed method of determining eligibility.

North Carolina's 58-member community and technical college system traiitionally

has hf ' a large percenragy (between 35% and 407) of its members qualify as

"Oevelorltg institutions ". Informal calculations using the, proposed criteria

render few and possibly none of these initftrtlona elikible. Because

the effect of the proposed criteria would seem in conflict with 'hp congres
sicsal intent of the legislation, I recommend a return to the point-scal, _

system of determiniu eligibility which has been surcessrOTT-Jied-ITIE.,lous

years. This s)...em has the advantage of being capable of administration and

it is reflective of legislative intent to identify institutions whl:h need

to pursue sel' staficiency.

The second co-ment I submit 'o yobr attention is necessitated by the need for

institutional information upon which eligibility determination is based to

be as current as r'ssible. I recommend that the base year from which data is

drawn to determine eligibilitNI be 1979-80, or preferably 1980-81.

Your c..reful co:ssideration of these recommendations is appreciated.

Sincerely,

J. Parker Che'sson, Jr., Chairman
Federal Relations Committee of the

N. C. Community College Presidents
e

Association
0

3

.s

t



89

NAVAJO COMMUNITY COLLEGE
Te mM. No.sto Now lArlsons)

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT November 11, 1981

SubCommittee on Education, Arts and Humanities
4230 Dirksen Building
Washington, D.C. 20510

Chairman and Members of the SubCommittee on Education, Arts
and the Humanities:

My name is Dean C. Jackson, President of the Navajo Community
College, Tsaile, Arizona. I am writing to you on behalf of a
Tribally Controlled Community College and also, as a Member of
the American Indian Higher Education Consortium in regard to the3
Department of Zducation's proposed rules and regulations for
Title III of the Higher Education Act of 1980, particularly in
respect to eligibility criteria. The recent SubCommittee Hearings
conducted on October 29, 1981 were an encouraging sign'that
Congress recognizes major inadequacies in the proposed legislation.
Also, I commend the SubCommittee on Us choice of panelists that
presented oral testimony, one of which was a representative of
the Indian Education Community.

I I

Before-I common on the proposed rules and regulations, permit
me Co describe the Tribally Controlled Community Colleges, wnicn
represent, I believe, those kinds of institutions that Congress
intended to assist, through that "vehicle" we know as the
Strengthening, Special Needs, and Challenge Grant Programs of
Title III. Historically, we Indian people have had to rely on
what the Federal Government has been willing to provide for our
education. Ultimately, this has meant grossly inadequate lower
level and secondary programs, and virtually little opportunity
for college level work. Consequently, when we speak in terms of
education in terms of results, we are confronted with
disproportionate low numbers of Indian college graduates and,
proportionately high levels of Indian college dropouts.

To combat this situation, at least as far as higher education is
concerned, many Indian Nations, within the past decade, have taken
the initiative to develop their own higher educationl institutions
in the form of community colleges. Today, in the American Indian
Higher Education Consortium alone, there are seventeen such
institutions that offer higher educational opportunities to its
Indian populatioa based:upon those needs identified by the
community which it serves. Each institution. while recognizing

Is

91-560 0 82 -
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Chairman and Members of the SubCommittee on Education, Arts
and fhe Humanitie;

the academic criteria as established by nation41 standards, is
also deeply involved in developing its,.individual programs with u
regard to the traditions and customs of its people. To be able
to pattern the working structure of an institution to meet -
requirements -of the dom.nant education community and, at the
same time recognizing and integrating those qualities of tradition

and custom, is a challenging task. In large, this task has been a
taken by the Indian community and with the positive assistance
that we feel Title IID can provide, attainment can become reality.

Regarding the proposed rules and regulations, we feel that as far
as Tribally Controlled Community Colleges are concerned, it'is
extremely difficult, if not impossible, to qualify as an eligible
institution. Specific concerns and recommendations are:

1. Several criteria for ellsibflity are geared to
measure institutional student.needs based upon Pell
Grant disbursements made oaring a set base year.
Because most of the Tribally Controlled Community
Colleges are working towards accreditation and do
not receive direct Pell Grant assistance', the
information is not available.

RECOMMENDATION. Permit Tribally Controlled Community
Colleges a waiver.

2. That an eligible institution be "legapy authorized
by the state in which it is located" As. basically,
non-applicable to Tribally Controlled Community
Collekes. In most' cases the colleges are situated
on federal reservation& and as such are not subject

to state authority.

RECOMMENDATION. Waive this requirement for Tribally
Controlled Community Collepes.

3. The proposed set-aside for predominantly black
institutions is, I am sure, deserved and well founded.
However, the Tribal), Controlled Community Colleges, to
be sure, are striving to attain similar goals and, are
very likely in my opinion. at that point in their
existence where survival is a common word'. T6 recognize
the special needs of just one group;of potential
recipients and not of others does nett appear to be an
equitable policy.

RECOMMENDATION Establish a set-aside for Trtbal.ly
Controlled Co-munity Colleges.

Chairman and Members of the SubCommittee on Education, Arts

and the Humanities

4

These comments are presented to your SubCommittee with the most

sinccre respect and, I would hope that any decisions made with

regard to the proposdd rules and regulations bl'fore you, will

reflect favorably upon the concerns of the Tribally Controlled

Community Colleges and the Indian people they Lerve.

Sincerely yours,

Dean C. JacksonkPresident
Navajo CommunitV College

1
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BLACKFEET COMMUNITY COLLEGE
BOX 819. BROWNING. MONTANA 5E417 TEL. 406/339 -7325

Senator Robert T. Stafford
Chairman. of tn., Senate Subittmett tee on F.ducat Ion

of Full Cormait tee on Cabot and Human Resources
Lotted States senate
Dirk, mepate Office Building
Room >219
Wasington. D.C.

Dear a + .r staf for.:

33114411
33115421

a
3u-sat
333-7445

November la 1981

IN

ice anderstand that hearings were held thethe Title 111 Higher Education At of 1905
Proposed Rules and Regulations on October 29. 1981. The Blackfeet Community College

"A lige to submit the attached Letat's for the record (letters that was sent to
Tit., ill an the Proposed Rules and Reiula tonal' and the following cotsrents ft r the

1. Request a set-aside for Tribal aikloges of the amount a( appropriations made for
this program -.51.

(41
This would insure chat the Tribally Controlled u>mmiunity Colleges, who are elig-
ible. would have an amount available to them for the giant ippltcation process.

2 That an analysis be done by Title Ill with input of Tribal Col:eget. to determine
the impact of the proposed rules and regulations on Eligibility for Title Ill
and that a su=sary of thls analysis be su'mitted to your Committee for re4tew.

This analysis would determine whether Tribal Colleges and Small Colleges who may
by applying for funding under this program would be eligible or if they would be
elimlnated due to eligibility criteria.

I;Ith this type of statistical base of data. your Committee would have further
Infortaation necessary to determine whether the proposed rules and regulations are
unfelt and discriminatory towards Tribal Colleges and other small colleges.

hranta

Sincerely.

"*..2a.k..1too
Carol C. June President

()

ti
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C:771.1.1777:-.2

110X 019. BROWNING. MONTANA 59417 4 TEL, elOG /3313-7:105
September 18. 1981 338 5111

338 5421

338 5111
338-7465

Hs. AlfreA. Liebermann. Chief
Polity) and Planning Section
Institutional Aid Programs
U. S. Department of Education
L'Efant Plaza. Post Offa0e box 23868
Washington. D. C. 20024

Dear Ms. Liebermann:

Following are comments regarding the Proposed Rules and Regulations
for the Title III, Higher Education Act of 1965 Institutional
Aid Program as requested in the Federal Register of July 20. 1981.

We are extremely concerned on many'bf the various sections of the
Proposed Rules and Regulations us they eliminate eligibility

not only for the Blackfeet Community College. but for other
Tribal colleges and small colleges throughout the united States.

Also, the proposed rules and regulations do not allow for any
Coosortius funding which would eliminate the American Indian
Higher Education Consortium and other consortium arrangements.
The American Indian Higher Education Consortium is vitally
important to the Tribal Colleges and this type of funding

should be continued under the Title III Program.

Following are some sp.cific concerns that pertain to the
eligibility section of the proposed rules Ind regulations:

1. The aeuirment for a long-range comprehensive plan
for eligibility should be waived for colleges who

do cot Lave one, or 1 time ine should be provided for

the acco-nt'shment.of this. Also, this could be one

of the ac.. Sties that could be accomplilhed through
financial assistance under this program.

1 ti
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Ins, it ,r 1 4 (''ic
; j.

ire rte 4 :4rKct Per uoldt COI IA,. Ate

the se-vices 1, 'it 1" t

this proer.es

3. The elle,ilitv 'or Pi 'I -rt-t. 1r' tor , , , s,.ed or -

for financial aid As outline in tie t,roissed rl en Ind reg-latt.ns
should -..ts. t, .

been. us t', -
.

realistiz to pr.. o Ire t 1,1. I It tt t
is el ....b., r or

If Title III ones a b.ess sear in ,n.sh th, ,o.lege
vas not eligible to receive Pell Cranti. or other campus

based progrand. than that insitution viii be elininated fro,
eligibility.

This eligibility criteria must take into consideration all
situations facing small developing colleges which is
visit this program is designed for, as I understand. It

is not designed for the larger Institutions of Higher
Education who have the financial resources and capabilities
to assist in their own development.

Is believe these Proposed Rules and Regulations should be carefully
scrutinized by your Department and request that you invite representatives
of the Tribal Colleges to have input to you on these through g
seating with your office, prior to final publication.

t

Sincerely,

et,

Caro C. Juneau. ident

co
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`American Indian Higher ;.(itication ('ons4rtium

),

t
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American ;ndian Higher Education Consortium
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Commiluitv College (IVermout
Central Administrative Olbees

PO (3o. 81
Mooeb VorNr1 056k)::
18021 92er2401

September lb, 1931

Ms. Alfreda Lieoerlami, Chtef
Policy and Planning it-c4- ton
Instituttonal Aid Programs
U. S. %Tawny:It of Education
L'hnfant Plaza
P. O. Box 23o8
Washington, DC 20021

Dear gs. L.ebermann:

After renewing the proposed regulations for title III,

Higher rducation Act, and .a anaIrsts b) the Ahh1ton hon,or-
turn, we would lihe to register our concern with the proposed

regulations and the manner of their' adopt ion.

The proposed recisions ditfer greatly from their pre
&Lessor. and, In some Lases, nay not reflect the Intent of

the Congress. Specificallr, he are particularl) xonceined
with the proposed regulations concerning destgnattoa of

eltgibtli.v (Sec. 625.21 tinder (a)(2)(ii) "tne ,ecretarr
determines that the arerage Pell Grant received b) its stu-

dents In the base )ear was:greater than the average Pell
Grant rece,ved by student, at comparable instttuttons in
that Yeat.,."0 Comparing two year public communit) colleges

as.a group under this criterion is inherently unCair because
student, at colleges with dorms hare n much higher Pell arant

a.ard than students at college, with no dorms he ore con-

fident that it w.is not the intent of the legislation to
discriminate against colleges' without ddmitory factlities.

We would also 111e t9, suggest adoption of a point
SVsfe4 for determining eltgrbilttr for the Strringthentng
De eloping Institutions program and support the model 1-e-
sented by the ACCT ion Consottium (see Attachment A).

Seco:it). our interpretation of the (ongtessional in'tent

to crest: Cho Tiraie program, is that the., should save two

different needs. )he House Bill (Part Al established two ca-
tegorres of -strengthening institutions grants," a 1 3 sent

(renewable) and a 4 7 Year (non-renewable). the Senate hill

(Part B) established a short-term. 1-S sear program, to 3%. ,t

1



98

In St :tut h '.pc, l lI fi

the pt up' P It: II o,tila-t .t 111 tiitt
grant. inthot 1 eLl :.1 I ; it .1, 1 Illed "I 1,,, I, ri
dclrlop00111 Jt. 11,11 ; 01 lone %, I up

tient ,g; ant. the /,,e a. I'll t i. th. l ate non of 121101 III 1e

he I'. t h0111.! to 1111, I 1.1 I I : lit 1 On I ,,t11,

i.ipit kill, In P111 S t L s,.1 I. IS, Pitt c III 11'
101(.2 h Ill for 1%1 lisilifIC h')U1s1 111"1111'1,,
:ton iner in,: titer h if I it ,r ..t.)

a1 es. 1 ri.,,sed 111^ 101 pi ,in ;Lc11, 1111 011

51st llI1 With :IR lilt l ^It 01

isC.31/L. ,f :he 111.- ;it ispo.csi ICS 1.10,1.
and tlth Let 0 1- t he. 1 tr,piL t :der 'he p I ,spo, .1 t

Sear tilnia Ili. .5 tlel , It Is Inp1I It Ile th, t t he C 11 1;111 ,It 1011,

-wet a full A11.1 111,0,11. I el 1 ch pr 1,1 to iraple,ilentat Ion.

lb' I !Cie Ili -1`1,>1I lm hl. ,lIItt I huts J ¢I 'It 1, :11,

des.slipient of III ghe r S tu..ItIon in out L., lit Is and he hope
tYlt 1t hilt Slit 1.10, 10 he IL p.711,110 to t 01

d!..S :oping Intttutlon., In that) pte.ert Corn, thr pt,
poed 1"s 1,1 tsII, 71.1, 111111b t thl. ,1,2, tlOpricrt t .1. 111 L.

in the le$,;11,it
!hank 1111 tot Lon. Iderat Ion 01 0111 MI5 0111S and

---t-tvr-.1-:, 11

M. thia y' M i I kir
Dvain. fsf the 1 01 :Lee

11.11,1 krh
' tit

Lc v`ienatiir koh riltit it lord
ttot Plt r It iI:I

ong c J vac. lot told.

-1. ! "V 1..)



99

1C"

Attachment

Suggested Rewrite for Sec. 625.2 Designation of eligibility

(a) The Secretary designates an institution of higher education
or a branch carpus as eligible to b" considered for a grant
under the Strengthening Program if - --

(1) It satisfies ,,e basic institutional eligibility
regukremen,s in 34 CFR 624.1:

(2)(1) It :as an .nrollment which includes
a substantial percentage of students receiving
Pell (trtr in the base year. The Secretary
assigns points to the institution on a scale of
0-100 points on the basis of the number of Pell
Grant recipents per FTE undergraduate student.
The points aiOarded arc based on the institutions
percentile ranking when compared to all other
Similar institutions.

(10mhe .veragD Pell Grant received by its students
in the base year was high in ,:omparison with the
average Pell Grant received by students at
comparable institutions in t)a: year. The Secretary
assigns points to the institution on a scale of
0-100 points. The points awarde, are based on the
institutions percentile ranting when compared to
ail other similar instutions.

(3) It has an average educational and general(E&G)
expenditure per full-time equivalent(FTE) undergraduate
student in the base year that was low when compared to
the average at institutions that offer similar instruction.
The Secretary assigns 0-100 points to the institution
reflecting the instutItion's position on the percentile
scale when compared to the same averages of all other
institutions that offer similar instructionr

(b) In determining institutional eligibility, the Secretary
gives the factors described in paragrlphs ia)(2)(1) and (I)
of this section double the ..eight of the factor described in
paragraph (a)(3) of this section The following chart illustrates
how the Secretary assigns points for the above factors:

Percentile
Rank

(a)(3) (a) (2) f (a) (21 (II)

99.5 0 100 100

99 1 98 98

98 2 96 96

.... -- ....

2 98 4 4

1 )9 2 2

0 )00 0 0

"..

TutA-tut . 0-rrat-nt.-1--Ont-comb-i-nad-tztal_nf all thr.0 factors--

1 u
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October 27, 1981

The Htnorable Robert T Stafford
Chairman, Sub-Committee of
Education, arts and Humanities
United States Senate
3090 Senate Courts,
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Stafford:

1

Dowd.% 11.ln COMP
ion Yates. ND 5853.

prom 864.3861

11.morelt DAV.

Lim. .c4 NO 53$01
Phone 295.4707

Enclosed are the comments from the North Dakota /alien

Higher Education Task Force concerting the proposal

Title III Rules and Regulations. We would appreciate
our comments being made a part of the record of your
Sub-Committee's hearing on Title III Rules and Regula-

tions of October 29, 1981.

The Task Force would appreciate the Sub-Committee's
considerat on of our concerns. The Tribally Controlled
Community Colleges only ask for the right to compete
and not be restricted because of language which hasn't

taken our situations as dewelopiag institutions into

consideration.

Thank you for yodT time and concern of this matter.

Very truly yours,

k.\\rils ,c

Wayne Y. Stein
SRCC President

dmg
Enclosure
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TheNort frmta Hiher 1.du atzon Force on 7.tle III Roleriking

is in outstantislokseae4lati egoist rocs publio%ed a the Federal

Register on July 20. 1981. There art. however, certain point: that systesati-
..

cally Jeopardize the elig.bility of the four Tribally-Controliwi Co^munity Col-

' ,leges in the State.

'The first of theSe*points is the requirement of the Special Needs Program

that colleges, to be eligible, must have enrolls.rrits of at least 100 FTE students

in the year in which they apply. Tht4North Dakota :ribilll ontrolled Community

O Colleges strongly crgc that this requiresnt be deleted. The unidae our,u-,stan,es

which Tribally-Controlled Community College find themselves -- a-.all .hers of

people to draw .roc and rural isolation -- dictate that, in at least two North

Dakota InstanceSocolleges which fit the Special heeds criteria in every other

way will be summarily and systematically excluded from partieqpation,in the Spe-

cial Needs Prograii. This lituatioh appears to contradict the published statemxnt

concerning the Regulatory Flexibility Act in that some small institution.; are pre-

cluded from competing for funding. Small India^ CommanIty Colleges serve a

grossly underserved , grant of the population and urgently need Title Ill traJD to

d6VgOp on an equal footing wit; other institutions.

The seconl point concerns the requirement in both, the Strengthening and the

Special tier-is Programs that at least J5% of el, gible students in the bate year re-

ceive Pell grants and that the average grant be greater than the average fray. at

crm.parable institutions. In North Dakota, two of the four Tribally Controlled Com-

munity ..7o/leges handle their own Fell funds. Turtle Mountain Community College has.

managed this fundirl, since die Fall of 1979. Standing Rock Ccomelity College as-

sumed responsibility for its own Pell grant: in the Fall of 1980. Fort Berthold

Corrunily College and Little Hoop -ormunity College currently use other facilities

for their Pell grants. Here again exclusion is potential The two colleges which

do not Nandi° their own funds would have difficulty competing Tie two which do

may be able to compete provided the "base year snlected happens to fall into the

appropriate tire frame. ,

411
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I t *: 'c c; ,,r of lie S.. clal %eol, r, 0 a= that 35% of

l.,ft14-tuhe.t..t 1: the tie y. .r relve ,t1.er Car2 .2.'k.ed Aid and tnat the

avvioce isstaft ol 'r'ater th.n the aN',at .,-Ount of ouch aid received

by students at, co-::arltle inrtitutions. Two ur the urth bAdta colleges Co not

,lendleireir,awn Campus-Based Ai' and ..re tiny; cxcluded. The tuo which do handle

their own aid are jeoparlized on two count The first 1- the Lime element.. Tur-

tle Kauntain Cn.ein3ty College Mr. .ulministered SEDG & College Work Study -,nce

the Fall of 11979. Siding Rock Community College begins' tdministerDE its ,;:a1

fwnds in the Fill of 1981. Tlias:depending.pn the pose year selected, 'all four

colleges controlled by Inoian'tribem could be praented rrom competing. The se-

coed count is t1.. the amount of
funding received for SEW k cwry is so small as

to preclude serving 35% of the eligible students. Nearly all students a:- eligi-

ble for aid because of the poverty conditions that prevail on Indian reservations.

An example of this problem is that Standing Rock Community College in the Fall of

1981 will receive $5,000 in SEGO AND $9.583 in College cork Study funds. Fall en-

rlleent while not c ute, is expected to ho aperOvmately 150 FIE students.

l"Since nearly all ottucents are ctirble for aid, approximately Do would have to be

a

funded to meet the eligibility criteria. Clearly, i this were done, the grant

amounts would be mIntacule and would cehlanly fall'belcw the average of grants

made at comparible ustitutions. Turtle Maintain Community College recci:es op-

proximately the same amount of aid while Fort Betho'd and Little Hoop Community

College:: receive no Ainds. Again, this criterion foci eligibility Ms the poten-

tial to exclude all four Tritally-Controlled Colleges in North
Dakota.

The Task Force feels .hat these two criter.a related to Pell.grants
and Can-

pus-hosed Aid{ while valid, do not constitute sufficient grounds for being re.

jected from cOMpetitiOn. The spirit of Title III is to assist Institutions into

the maInstream. The colleges all meet other criltrria as stated in the Amendments

to the Higher Education Act. Section 322 of Part B tf the Amendment gives eleven

points which the Secretary ray consider 'as indicators of Special heeds. The I'm-

tally-ControWd Community Colleges qualify under many of these items: low lib-

rary exeerditures, low faculty salaries, no endo4ments, lirited library resources,

a
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c.tY for 1 r.,. plea ine.
ro:er yorng .rver. .1-11.Fr

ties. cht e...-rents a;ply -iFf ,e4lly to yrio.,11,-.0.,r,Alled rr-rernIty coilec

the ale Ftree rr. L ttrat Lie:31.1°n o e,Ivep CO pr4vier,:, for a waiver ef

the need hied 'id redurre-ents for Tribilly-controlled Ceerw..ity Co1lei,,t5 whi311

tan e,t4t.ltsh that they roc. ertarn of the other trecial heeds riven t ;Ca

leti.n of tie 7rAo TF criterion ehd provt AI for a waiver o: the

based id 'ye.14-reri-nts are the most ra,ent prcblc-"t that TrIF.al iy runt,o11,-a

-.unity Celleee3 face tto5 ill et eliwAbility to e.wepete. These ..re. however,

there is sre ial ',ont that II of it tot to Tribally CAtrolled 1^:tit at

In the ,b liw, ,hero MA, 1 14% Set aside for Indian 7r'4-..o. That idtvie,or

'Is rot r'efleec*J in ttes proposed Hales while moneys are re....rved for othelr!

r th.st sotisrder,ciel: be given to an equi.able reterve or fnnr:* for

.-- nor,. ally. tribally Foncrolled procjareS.

It Is the ,o or floor of tre N4rth l44ket? Tribally Control.ed Co-raitaity Collages

the changed in the re.n.lacion.. as requesto.: ,:trove 1.7covld at least allow this :.)up

or dev...loprhe institutions L -0,pets for are,entAy heede- fund: fur the ihi.rtve-eht

of cyoters un...t would allow progre.r, toward eolplate indedendenee and vability.

Corlarderat these is appreclatIrel..

I.

C.
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Senator DENTON. I want to express my appreciation for the at-

tendance and interest by all here today. This hearing stands ad-

journed.
1Whgreupon, at 11:34 a.m., the subcommittee was adjourned.]

0

0


